

THE CITY RECORD

Official Journal of The City of New York

THE CITY RECORD U.S.P.S.0114-660
Printed on paper containing 30% post-consumer material

Price: \$4.00

VOLUME CXLIII NUMBER 88

FRIDAY, MAY 6, 2016

THE	CITY	RECORD)

BILL DE BLASIO

Mayor

LISETTE CAMILO

Commissioner, Department of Citywide Administrative Services

ELI BLACHMAN

Editor, The City Record

Published Monday through Friday except legal holidays by the New York City Department of Citywide Administrative Services under Authority of Section 1066 of the New York City Charter.

Subscription \$500 a year, \$4.00 daily (\$5.00 by mail). Periodicals Postage Paid at New York, N.Y. POSTMASTER: Send address changes to THE CITY RECORD, 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007-1602

Editorial Office/Subscription Changes: The City Record, 1 Centre Street, 17th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007-1602 (212) 386-0055

Visit The New City Record Online (CROL) at www.nyc.gov/cityrecord for a searchable database of all notices published in the City Record.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

PUBLIC HEARINGS AND MEETINGS
Banking Commission1801
Borough President - Queens 1801
City Planning Commission 1802
Board of Correction
Employees' Retirement System 1803
Franchise and Concession Review
Committee
Housing Authority
Landmarks Preservation Commission 1803
Board of Standards and Appeals 1804
Transportation
PROPERTY DISPOSITION
Citywide Administrative Services 1806
Office of Citywide Procurement 1806
Housing Preservation and
Development
Police
PROCUREMENT
Administration for Children's Services 1809
Citywide Administrative Services 1809
Office of Citywide Procurement 1809

PUBLIC HEARINGS AND MEETINGS

See Also: Procurement; Agency Rules

BANKING COMMISSION

■ MEETING

A meeting of the New York City Banking Commission is scheduled for Tuesday May 10, 2016 at 4:00 P.M., located at 66 John Street, 12th Floor, Conference Room 12B, New York, NY 10038.

m3-9

BOROUGH PRESIDENT - QUEENS

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Public Hearing will be held by the Borough President of Queens, Melinda Katz, on **Thursday May** 12, 2016 at 10:30 A.M., in the Borough President's Conference Room, located at 120-55 Queens Boulevard, Kew Gardens, NY 11424, on the following items:

CD Q13- BSA #1129-64 BZ

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by Davidoff Hutcher & Citron, LLP on behalf of 147-36 Brookville Boulevard, Corp., pursuant to Sections 72-01 and 72-22 of the NYC Zoning Resolution, to extend the term of a variance previously granted to allow UG 6 auto supplies sales for a term of ten years from the expiration date of June 10, 2015; an amendment to legalize interior layout changes, to permit general UG 6 use; to eliminate the term of the variance; and a waiver of the Rules and Procedure in an R3-2 district, located at 147-36 Brookville Boulevard, Block 13729, Lots 30, 33, Zoning Map 19b, Rosedale, Borough of Queens.

CD Q02 - BSA #17-92 BZ

IN THE MATTER OF an application filed by Eric Palatnik, P.C. on behalf of E & O Realty, pursuant to Sections 72-01 & 72-22 of the NYC Zoning Resolution, to reopen and amend a previously granted variance to upgrade the interior and exterior of the building, and to waive the Rules of Procedure to reinstate and extend the term of variance allowing an eating and drinking establishment with a drive through and parking in an R5 District, located at 60-06/12 Northern Boulevard, Block 1183 Lot 1, Zoning Map 9d, Woodside, Borough of Queens.

CD Q13 - BSA #77-99 BZ

IN THE MATTER OF an application filed by Alfonso Duarte, PE on behalf of Turnpike Auto Laundry, Inc., pursuant to Sections 72-01 & 72-22 of the NYC Zoning Resolution, to reopen and amend a previously granted variance to permit the continued operation of an automobile

laundry UG 16 in C8-1 and R2A Districts, located at **255-39 Jericho Turnpike**, Block 8830 Lot 52, Zoning Map 15c, Floral Park, Borough of

CD Q05 - BSA #2016-2019 BZ

IN THE MATTER OF an application filed by Sheldon Lobel, P.C. on behalf of 74th and Myrtle, LLC, pursuant to Sections 72-21 of the NYC Zoning Resolution, for a variance to allow a two-story with cellar mixed-use building with a ground floor commercial use contrary to residential floor area, front yard, parking and use regulations in an R4-1 District, located at 73-45 Myrtle Avenue a.k.a. 78-70 74th Street, Block 3823 Lot 88, Zoning Map 13d, Ridgewood, Borough of

CD Q13 – ULURP #C 160070 ZMQ IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by Akerman, LLP, pursuant to Sections 197(c) and 201 of the NYC Charter, for a zoning map amendment to the Zoning Map No. 19b by establishing within an existing R3-1 district a C2-2 district bounded by 227th Street, a line 100 feet northeasterly of 145th Road, a line 120 feet southeasterly of 227th Street, and 145th Road, Borough of Queens.

NOTE: Individuals requesting Sign Language Interpreters should contact the Borough President's Office, (718) 286-2860, TDD users should call (718) 286-2656, no later than FIVE BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC HEARING.

≠ m6-12

CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

CD 2

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that resolutions have been adopted by the City Planning Commission, scheduling public hearings on the following matters to be held at Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY 10007, on Wednesday, May 11, 2016 at 10:00 A.M.

BOROUGH OF QUEENS No. 1 36-36 33rd STREET OFFICE SPACE

N 160276 PXQ

IN THE MATTER OF a Notice of Intent to acquire office space submitted by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, pursuant to Section 195 of the New York City Charter for use of property located at 36-36 33rd Street (Block 601, Lot 1) (Department of Health and Mental Hygiene offices).

No. 2 1 COURT SQUARE OFFICE SPACE

N 160277 PXQ

IN THE MATTER OF a Notice of Intent to acquire office space submitted by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services, pursuant to Section 195 of the New York City Charter for use of property located at 1 Court Square (Block 79, Lot 30) (Department of Health and Montal Hydrogen offices) Health and Mental Hygiene offices).

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN No. 3 PARK SLOPE HISTORIC DISTRICT EXTENSION II

N 160299 HKK

IN THE MATTER OF a communication dated April 22, 2016, from the Executive Director of the New York City Landmarks Preservation Commission regarding the landmark designation of the Park Slope Historic District Extension II, designated by the Landmarks Preservation Commission on April 12, 2016 (List No. 487, LP No. 2558). The district boundaries are:

Area I of the Park Slope Historic District Extension II consists of the property bounded by a line beginning at the southeast corner of 6th Avenue and St. Mark's Avenue, extending easterly along the southern curbline of St. Mark's Avenue and southeasterly along the southwestern curbline of Flatbush Avenue, southwesterly and southerly along the northeastern and eastern property lines of 76 St. Mark's Avenue (aka 78 and 80 St. Mark's Avenue and 244 Flatbush Avenue), southerly along a portion of the eastern property line of 87 6th Avenue, easterly along a portion of the northern property line of 87 6th Avenue, southerly along the eastern property lines of 87 through 95 6th Avenue to the southern curbline of Prospect Place, easterly along said curbline, southerly along the eastern property line of 92 Prospect Place, westerly along the southern property lines of 92 through 82 Prospect Place and a portion of the southern property line of 105 6th Avenue, southerly along eastern property line of 95 Park Place (Block 939, Lot 71) to the southern curbline of Park Place, westerly along said curbline, southerly along the eastern property line of 117 6th Avenue (aka 80 Park Place), easterly along a portion of the northern property line of 119 6th Avenue, southerly along the eastern property line of 119 6th Avenue, easterly along a portion of the northern property line of 121 6th Avenue, easterly along the western property line of 92 Park Place, easterly along the southern property lines of 92 through 120 Park Place, southerly along the eastern property line of

109 Sterling Place to the northern curbline of Sterling Place, westerly along said curbline, southerly across Sterling Place and along the eastern property line of 94-96 Sterling Place, westerly along the southern property lines of 94-96 through 80 Sterling Place, northerly along the western property line of 80 Sterling Place to the southern curbline of Sterling Place, westerly along said curbline, crossing 6th Avenue, and continued along said curbline, southerly along the western property line of 128 6th Avenue (aka 66 and 70 Sterling Place), westerly along the northern property line of 130 6th Avenue, southerly along the western property lines of 130 through 136 6th Avenue, westerly along the southern property lines of 64 through 12 Sterling Place, northerly along the western property line of 12 Sterling Place to the southern curbline of Sterling Place, easterly along said curbline, northerly across Sterling Place and along the western property line of 25 Sterling Place, easterly along the northern property lines of 25 through 31 Sterling Place, northerly along the western property line of 34 Park Place, to the southern curbline of Park Place, easterly along said curbline, northerly across Park Place and along the western property lines of 71 Park Place (aka 114 6th Avenue and 71-83 Park Place) through 108 6th Avenue, westerly along the southern property lines of 106 6th Avenue and 64 through 10 Prospect Place, northerly along the western property line of 10 Prospect Place and across Prospect Place, continuing along the western property lines of 9 Prospect Place and 10 St. Mark's Avenue, across St. Mark's Avenue to its northern curbline, westerly along said curbline, northerly along the western property line of 7 St. Mark's Avenue, easterly along the northern property lines of 7 through 49 St. Mark's Avenue, southerly along the eastern property line of 49 St. Mark's Avenue, easterly along the northern property lines of 53 and 55 St. Mark's Avenue, southerly along the eastern property line of 55 St. Mark's Avenue, easterly along the northern property line of 57 St. Mark's Avenue, southerly along the eastern property line of 57 St. Mark's Avenue, easterly along the northern property line of 59 St. Mark's Avenue, southerly along the eastern property line of 59 St. Mark's Avenue to the southern curbline of St. Mark's Avenue, easterly along said curbline, across 6th Avenue to the eastern curbline of 6th Avenue, and northerly along said curbline to the point of the beginning.

Area II of the Park Slope Historic District Extension II consists of the property bounded by a line beginning at the southwest corner of Sterling Place and Flatbush Avenue, extending southerly along the eastern property line of 184 Sterling Place, westerly along the southern property property line of 184 Sterling Place, westerly along the southern property line of 184 Sterling Place, northerly along the western property line of 184 Sterling Place, westerly along the southern property lines of 184 through 148 Sterling Place, northerly along the western property line of 148 Sterling Place, across Sterling Place to its northern curbline, westerly along said curbline, northerly along the western property line of 147 Sterling Place, easterly along the northern property lines of 147, 149 and 151 Sterling Place, southerly along the eastern property line of 151 Sterling Place and across Sterling Place to its southern curbline, easterly along said curbline to the point of the beginning. easterly along said curbline to the point of the beginning.

Area III of the Park Slope Historic District Extension II consists of the property bounded by a line beginning at the southwest corner of Plaza Street West and St. John's Place, extending southerly along the western curbline of Plaza Street West, westerly along the southern property line of 1-3 Plaza Street West (aka 1-5 8th avenue and 254-266 St. John's Place), across 8th Avenue to the western curbline of 8th Avenue, northerly along said curbline to the southwest corner of 8th Avenue and St. John 's Place, easterly across 8th Avenue and along the southern curbline of St. John's Place to the point of the beginning, Borough of Brooklyn.

Area IV of the Park Slope Historic District Extension II consists of the property bounded by a line beginning at the northwest corner of 6th Avenue and Union Street, extending westerly along the northern curbline of Union Street, northerly along the western property lines of 204 6th Avenue (aka 787-793 Union Street) through 194 6th Avenue, westerly along the southern property lines of 70 through 12 Berkelev Place, northerly along the western property line of 12 Berkeley Place to the southern curbline of Berkeley Place, easterly along said curbline, southerly along the eastern property line of 70 Berkeley Place, easterly along the northern property line of 194 Berkeley Place and across 6th Avenue to its eastern curbline, southerly along said curbline, easterly along the northern property line of 201 6th Avenue, southerly along a portion of the eastern property line of 201 6th Avenue, westerly along a portion of the southern property line of 201 6th Avenue, southerly along the eastern property lines of 201 through 207 6th Avenue to the northern curbline of Union Street, westerly along said curbline and across 6th Avenue to the point of the beginning.

Area V of the Park Slope Historic District Extension II consists of the property bounded by a line beginning at the southwest corner of Plaza Street West and Lincoln Place, extending southeasterly along the curving western curbline of Plaza Street West, across Berkeley Place, continuing along said curbline to the northwest corner of Plaza Street West and Union Street, westerly along the northern curbline of Union Street to a point in said curbline formed by its intersection with a line extending northerly from the eastern property line of 902 Union Street, southerly along said line to the southern curbline of Union Street, westerly along said curbline to a point formed by its intersection with a line extending southerly from the western property line of 941 Union Street, northerly across Union Street and along the western property line of 941 Union Street, westerly along the southern property line of 284 Berkeley Place, northerly along the western property line of 284

Berkeley Place and across Berkeley Place to its northern curbline, westerly along said curbline, northerly along the western property line of 21 Plaza Street West (aka 21-37 Plaza Street West, 269-279 Berkeley Place, and 266 Lincoln Place) to the southern curbline of Lincoln Place, and easterly along said curbline to the point of the beginning.

YVETTE V. GRUEL, Calendar Officer City Planning Commission 120 Broadway, 31st Floor, New York, NY 10271 Telephone (212) 720-3370

a27-m11

BOARD OF CORRECTION

■ NOTICE

Please take note that the next meeting of the Board of Correction will be held on May 10th, at 9:00 A.M. The location of the meeting will be 125 Worth Street, New York, NY 10013, in the auditorium on the 2nd Floor. At that time there will be a discussion of various issues concerning New York City's correctional system.

m4-10

EMPLOYEES' RETIREMENT SYSTEM

■ MEETING

Please be advised that the next Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the New York City Employees' Retirement System has been scheduled for Thursday, May 12, 2016 at 9:30 A.M. To be held at the New York City Employees' Retirement System, 335 Adams Street, 22nd Floor, Boardroom, Brooklyn, NY 11201-3751.

m5-11

FRANCHISE AND CONCESSION REVIEW COMMITTEE

■ MEETING

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Franchise and Concession Review Committee will hold a public meeting on Wednesday, May 11, 2016 at 2:30 P.M., at 2 Lafayette Street, 14th Floor Conference Room, Borough of Manhattan.

NOTE: Individuals requesting Sign Language Interpreters should contact the Mayor's Office of Contract Services, 253 Broadway, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10007 (212-788-0010), no later than **SEVEN (7) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC MEETING.**

m2-11

HOUSING AUTHORITY

■ MEETING

The next Audit Committee Meeting of the New York City Housing Authority is scheduled for Wednesday, May 11, 2016 at 2:00 P.M. in the Board Room on the 12th Floor, of 250 Broadway, New York, NY. Copies of the Agenda are available on NYCHA's website or can be picked up at the Office of the Audit Director, at 250 Broadway, 3rd Floor, New York, NY, no earlier than 24 hours before the upcoming Audit Committee Meeting. Copies of the Minutes are also available on NYCHA's website or can be picked up at the Office of the Audit Director no earlier than 3:00 P.M., on the Monday after the Audit Committee Meeting.

Any changes to the schedule will be posted here and on NYCHA's website at http://www1.nyc.gov/site/nycha/about/board-calendar.page to the extent practicable at a reasonable time before the meeting.

The meeting is open to the public.

For additional information, please visit NYCHA's website or contact (212) 306-3441.

LANDMARKS PRESERVATION COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to the provisions of Title 25, Chapter 3 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York (Sections 25-303, 25-307, 25-308, 25-309, 25-313, 25-318, 25-320) on Tuesday, May 17, 2016, a public hearing will be held at 1 Centre Street, 9th Floor, Borough of Manhattan with respect to the following properties and then followed by a public meeting. The final order and estimated times for each application will be posted on the Landmarks Preservation Commission website the Friday before the hearing. Any person requiring reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the hearing or attend the meeting should contact the Landmarks Commission no later than five (5) business days before the hearing or meeting.

807 Manhattan Avenue - Greenpoint Historic District 180183 - Block 2596 - Lot 12 -Zoning: C4-3a/R6A CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Classical style bank building designed by Helmle & Huberty and built in 1906, with an L-shaped addition built in 1925 and an extension added in 1954. Application is to re-clad and enlarge the extension.

218 Guernsey Street - Greenpoint Historic District 183466 - Block 2569 - Lot 58 - Zoning: R6B CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A frame house built c. 1870 and later altered. Application is to alter the front façade.

143 St. Felix Street - Brooklyn Academy of Music Historic District

186629 - Block 2112 - Lot 3 - Zoning: R6B CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An Italianate style rowhouse built in 1858-59. Application is to construct a rear yard addition.

36 Schermerhorn Street - Brooklyn Heights Historic District 178134 - Block 270 - Lot 44 - Zoning: R6 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A house built in 1852 and altered prior to 1940. Application is to construct a rear yard addition and alter the front and rear façades.

39 South Elliott Place - Fort Greene Historic District 175212 - Block 2099 - Lot 20 - Zoning: R6B CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A vacant lot. Application is to construct a new building.

563 5th Street - Park Slope Historic District 179343 - Block 1083 - Lot 69 - Zoning: R7B CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Classical style rowhouse designed by Axel Hedman and built c. 1907-08. Application is to enlarge a rear yard addition.

195 Broadway - Individual and Interior Landmark 184444 - Block 80 - Lot 1 - Zoning: C5-5 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Classical style office building designed by William Welles Bosworth and built in phases from 1912-1922, with a monumental Classical style interior. Application is to construct interior partitions; replace doors; and install interior and exterior signage, interior power and plumbing connections, and light fixtures.

88 Perry Street - Greenwich Village Historic District 178550 - Block 621 - Lot 41 - Zoning: C1-6 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A vernacular style apartment house designed by R.G. Hatfield and constructed in 1866-68. Application is to legalize the installation of a tiled wall mural without Landmarks Preservation Commission permit(s).

341 West 11th Street - Greenwich Village Historic District 182415 - Block 634 - Lot 17 - Zoning: C1-6A/R6 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Classic style warehouse building with Romanesque Revival details designed by C. Abbott Frence and built in 1905. Application is to replace windows.

353 6th Avenue - Greenwich Village Historic District 180436 - Block 592 - Lot 22 - Zoning: R7-2 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A brick rowhouse built in 1829. Application is to replace storefront infill, construct a rooftop addition and modify the rear façade.

25 Bleecker Street - NoHo East Historic District 160170 - Block 529 - Lot 54 - Zoning: M1-5B CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An altered multiple-dwelling originally built c. 1830 and altered in 1984. Application is to demolish the building and construct a new building.

75 Spring Street, aka 75-77 Crosby Street - SoHo-Cast Iron **Historic District Extension**

174918 - Block 496 - Lot 40 - Zoning: M1-5B CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Romanesque Revival style store building, design by Robert Lyons and built in 1898. Application is to replace windows.

62 Cooper Square, aka 56-62 Cooper Square - NoHo Historic District

180252 - Block 544 - Lot 7501 - Zoning: M1-5B

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Classical style store and factory building designed by W. K. Benedict and built in 1922-23. Application is to install flagpoles.

64 Wooster Street - SoHo-Cast Iron Historic District 182821 - Block 486 - Lot 2 - Zoning: M1-5A CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A warehouse designed by E.H. Kendall and built in 1898-99. Application is to construct an elevator bulkhead.

43-45 Wooster Street - SoHo-Cast Iron Historic District 182684 - Block 475 - Lot 7509 - Zoning: M1-5B CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A store building designed by Joseph Dunn and built in 1884-85. Application is to alter a loading dock and replace doors.

92 West Houston Street - South Village Historic District 169554 - Block 525 - Lot 58 - Zoning: R7-2 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Federal style rowhouse built c. 1828 and altered in 1925. Application is to install an awning.

${\bf 270~6th~Avenue~-~South~Village~Historic~District}$ **183021** - Block 526 - Lot 16 - **Zoning:** R7-2/C1-5 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An altered Renaissance Revival style tenement building with commercial ground floor, designed by Bernstein & Bernstein and built in 1902-03. Application is to install storefront infill, lighting, and an awning.

440 West 20th Street - Chelsea Historic District 179049 - Block 717 - Lot 64 - Zoning: R7B CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An Italianate style rowhouse built in 1853-54. Application is to construct rooftop and rear yard additions.

701 Fifth Avenue - Individual and Interior Landmark 184765 - Block 1290 - Lot 7502 - Zoning: C5-3 C5-2.5 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Beaux-Arts style hotel building designed by Trowbridge & Livingston and built in 1901-1904, with an extension designed by Sloan & Robertson and built in 1927. Application is to alter the Fifth Avenue façade, install storefront infill, awnings, signage, and display

230 Park Avenue - Individual Landmark **184607** - Block 1300 - Lot 1 - **Zoning:** C5-3 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Beaux-Arts style office building designed by Warren & Wetmore and built in 1927-29. Application is to alter walkways.

2 Park Avenue - Individual Landmark **182059** - Block 862 - Lot 29 - **Zoning:** C5-2, C-3 **CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS**

An Art Deco style office tower designed by Ely Jacques Kahn and built in 1926-28. Application is to replace storefront infill.

230 Park Avenue - Individual Landmark 184594 - Block 1300 - Lot 1 - Zoning: C5-3 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Beaux-Arts style office building designed by Warren & Wetmore and built in 1927-29. Application is to amend a storefront and signage Master Plan approved under Certificate of Appropriateness 04-3007 and to install ramps.

162 Fifth Avenue - Ladies' Mile Historic District 184635 - Block 823 - Lot 37 - Zoning: C6-4M/C6-4A CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Beaux-Arts style store and loft building designed by Buchman & Fox and built in 1903. Application is to install entrance infill, a marquee, and rooftop mechanical equipment.

60 West 22nd Street - Ladies' Mile Historic District 179537 - Block 823 - Lot 75 - Zoning: C6-2A CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A converted dwelling built in 1853 and redesigned in a late 19th century commercial style by Jordan & Giller in 1891. Application is to remove vault covers and install paving.

252 West 76th Street - West End - Collegiate Historic District Extension

182601 - Block 1167 - Lot 59 - Zoning: R8B CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Beaux-Arts style apartment building, designed by Ralph S. Townsend and built in 1902-03. Application is to install a barrier-free access lift and entrance marquee.

252 West 71st Street - West End - Collegiate Historic District Extension

177750 - Block 1162 - Lot 55 - Zoning: R8B CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Renaissance Revival style rowhouse designed by Thom & Wilson and built in 1892. Application is to construct rooftop and rear yard additions and alter the fenestration

473 West End Avenue, aka 300-308 West 83rd Street - Riverside - West End Historic District Extension I 180722 - Block 1245 - Lot 25 - Zoning: R10A CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A Renaissance Revival style apartment house designed by Gaetan Ajello and built in 1923-24. Application is to install a rooftop bulkhead with canopy.

169 East 71st Street - Upper East Side Historic District 178626 - Block 1406 - Lot 28 - Zoning: R8B CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An Italianate style rowhouse designed by John Sexton and built in 1866. Application is to construct rear yard and rooftop additions.

744 Madison Avenue - Upper East Side Historic District

184149 - Block 1379 - Lot 56 - Zoning: C5-1
CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS
A commercial building originally designed by Rouse & Goldstone in
1917; altered by Kenneth B. Norton in 1938; and altered and enlarged pursuant to Certificate of Appropriateness 10-3979 by Page Ayres
Cowley Architects. Application is to install an awning.

30 East 68th Street, aka 809-811 Madison Avenue - Upper East

Side Historic District
178237 - Block 1382 - Lot 49 - Zoning: C5-1
CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS
A neo-Renaissance style apartment building designed by F.B. and A. Ware and built in 1924-25. Application is to create and enlarge

3 East 84th Street - Metropolitan Museum Historic District 180053 - Block 1496 - Lot 6 - Zoning: R8B CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An Art Deco style apartment building designed by Raymond Hood and John M. Howells and built in 1928. Application is to legalize the installation of a painted wall mural installed without Landmark Preservation Commission permit(s).

250 West 139th Street - St. Nicholas Historic District 183076 - Block 2024 - Lot 54 - Zoning: R7-2 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

A neo-Georgian style rowhouse designed by Bruce Price and Clarence S. Luce and built in 1891. Application is to modify masonry openings and install a deck at the rear, and to install a stair bulkhead, mechanical equipment, and railings at the roof.

801 Riverside Drive - Audubon Park Historic District 181765 - Block 2134 - Lot 7501 - Zoning: R8 CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

An Arts and Crafts style apartment house designed by George F. Pelham and built in 1919. Application is to install a barrier-free access ramp, steps, planting beds, and lighting within the entry court.

m4-17

BOARD OF STANDARDS AND APPEALS

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

MAY 24, 2016, 10:00 A.M.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN of a Public Hearing, Tuesday morning, May 24, 2016, 10:00 A.M., in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, New York, NY 10007, on the following matters:

SPECIAL ORDER CALENDAR

853-53-BZ
APPLICANT – Eric Palatnik, P.C., for Knapp Street, LLC., owner;
SUBJECT – Application March 11, 2016 – Extension of Time to SUBJEUT - Application March 11, 2016 - Extension of Time to Complete Construction of a previously approved variance permitting the operation of an Automotive Service Station (UG 16B) (Mobil) which expired on June 18, 2015; Waiver of the Rules. C-2/R3-2 zoning district. PREMISES AFFECTED - 2402/16 Knapp Street, Block 7429, Lot 10, Borough of Brooklyn.

COMMUNITY BOARD #15BK

698-59-BZ

APPLICANT – Eric Palatnik, P.C., for Bolla EM Realty, LLC., owner. SUBJECT – Application January 8, 2016 – Extension of Time to Complete Construction of a previously approved variance permitting the operation of an Automotive Service Station (UG 16B) which expired on December 9, 2015. C2-2/R4 zoning district.

PREMISES AFFECTED – 2773 Nostrand Avenue, northeast corner of Kings Highway and Nostrand Avenue, Block 7684, Lot 22, Borough of Brooklyn.

COMMUNITY BOARD #18BK

30-00-BZ

APPLICANT – Fried, Frank, Harris Shriver & Jacobson LLP, for The Trustees of Columbia University in the City of New York, lessee. SUBJECT – Application February 17, 2016 – Extension of term of a previously granted variance granted pursuant to \$72-21 of the zoning resolution which permitted an open parking lot (Use Group 8) which expired on February 6, 2016. R7-2 zoning district.

PREMISES AFFECTED – 465-469 West 165^{th} Street and 458-464 West 166^{th} Street, Block 2111, Lot(s) 53, 54, 55, 57, 71, 72, 73, Borough of Manhattan.

COMMUNITY BOARD #12M

APPEALS CALENDAR

191-15-A thru 195-15-A

APPLICANT – Sheldon Lobel, P.C., for 8105 Kneeland Avenue, LLC, owner.

SUBJECT – Application August 19, 2015 – Proposed development of a five two-story two-family attached residential buildings partially within the bed of an unmapped street, contrary to Article 3, Section 35 of the General City Law.

PREMISES AFFECTED - 51-99, 51-101, 51-105, 51-107, 51-111 Manilla Street, Block 2467, Lot(s) 205, 206, 207, 208 & 209, Borough of Queens.

COMMUNITY BOARD #4Q

232-15-A

 $\mbox{\sc APPLICANT}-\mbox{\sc Sheldon}$ Lobel, P.C., for Thor 840 West End Avenue LLC, owner.

SUBJECT – Application October 1, 2015 – Proposed vertical enlargement of an existing six story building to allow for a new penthouse floor and roof above the sixth floor which requires a waiver of the Multiple Dwelling Law and Building Code. R8 zoning district. PREMISES AFFECTED – 840 West End Avenue aka 259 West 101 Street, Block 1873, Lot 01, Borough of Manhattan.

COMMUNITY BOARD #7M

MAY 24, 2016, 1:00 P.M.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN of a public hearing, Tuesday afternoon, May 24, 2016, 1:00 P.M., in <u>Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street</u>, New York, NY 10007, on the following matters:

ZONING CALENDAR

93-15-BZ

APPLICANT – Sheldon Lobel, P.C., for Shalom Stein, owner. SUBJECT – Application April 27, 2015 – Variance (§72-21) to construct a new UG4 Synagogue at the premises to certain bulk and parking regulations and waiver of the floor area side yard, located within an R2X zoning district.

PREMISES AFFECTED – 1011 Reads Lane, between Cornaga Court and Mobile Road, Block 15553, Lot 28, Borough of Queens.

COMMUNITY BOARD #14Q

271-15-BZ

 $\label{eq:APPLICANT-Philip L. Rampulla, for Lester Realty Associates Corp., owner.$

SUBJECT – Application December 10, 2015 – Special Permit (§73-211) to allow an automotive service station with an accessory convenience store (UG 16), C2-1/R3-2 zoning district.

store (UG 16). C2-1/R3-2 zoning district. PREMISES AFFECTED – 1842 Victory Boulevard, Block 713, Lot 101, Borough of Staten Island.

COMMUNITY BOARD #1SI

278-15-BZ

APPLICANT – Law Office of Jay Goldstein, for Rafael Levy, owner. SUBJECT – Application December 30, 2015 – Special Permit (§73-622) for the enlargement of an existing single family home, contrary to floor area and open space (§23-141); side yard (§23-461). R2 zoning district. PREMISES AFFECTED – 3556 Bedford Avenue, between Avenue N and Avenue O, Block 7678, Lot 72, Borough of Brooklyn.

COMMUNITY BOARD #14BK

Margery Perlmutter, Chair/Commissioner

TRANSPORTATION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, pursuant to law, that the following proposed revocable consents, have been scheduled for a public hearing by the New York City Department of Transportation. The hearing will be held at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor, Room 945, commencing at 2:00 P.M. on Wednesday, May 18, 2016. Interested parties can obtain copies of proposed agreements or request sign-language interpreters (with at least seven days prior notice) at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor South West, New York, NY 10041, or by calling (212) 839-6550.

#1 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing 370 Clermont LLC to construct, maintain and use a fenced-in area and stoop on the west sidewalk of Clermont Avenue, north of Greene Avenue at 370 Clermont Avenue, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from Date of Approval by the Mayor and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the Approval Date to the Expiration Date - \$25/per annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$5,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#2 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing 370 Clermont LLC to construct, maintain and use a fenced-in area and stoop on the west sidewalk of Clermont Avenue, north of Greene Avenue at 372 Clermont Avenue, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from Date of Approval by the Mayor and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the Approval Date to the Expiration Date - \$25/per annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$5,000 and the insurance shall be in the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#3 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing 370 Clermont LLC to construct, maintain and use a fenced-in area and stoop on the west sidewalk of Clermont Avenue, north of Greene Avenue at 374 Clermont Avenue, in the Borough of Brooklyn. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the Date of Approval by the Mayor and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

From the Approval Date to the Expiration Date - \$25/per annum

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$5,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#4 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing RCPI Landmark Properties, LLC to continue to maintain and use conduits under and across West 51st Street and under and across West 50th Street, west of Fifth Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2026 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - \$6,822 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - \$6,997 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - \$7,172 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - \$7,347 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - \$7,522 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - \$7,769 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2023 - \$7,872 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - \$8,047 For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - \$8,222 For the period July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2026 - \$8,397

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$8,400 and the insurance shall be the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#5 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Riverton Square, LLC to continue to maintain and use a tunnel under and across Madison Avenue, north of East 135th Street, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2026 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - \$9,878 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - \$10,131 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - \$10,384 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - \$10,637 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - \$10,890 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - \$11,143

```
For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - $11,396 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $11,649 For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - $11,902 For the period July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2026 - $12,155
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$12,200 and the insurance shall be the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Five Million Dollars (\$5,000,000) aggregate.

#6 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Rockefeller Center North, Inc. to continue to maintain and use seven (7) lampposts, together with electrical conduits, on the west sidewalk of Avenue of the Americas, between West 50th and West 51st Streets, and on the north sidewalk of West 50th Street, west of Avenue of the Americas, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2026 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2026 - \$1050/annum

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$1,100 and the insurance shall be the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#7 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing Roosevelt Terrance Cooperative to continue to maintain and use a conduit under and across 85th Street, south of 35th Avenue, in the Borough of Queens. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2026 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

```
For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - $5,041 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - $5,170 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - $5,299 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - $5,428 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - $5,557 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - $5,687 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2022 - $5,815 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - $5,815 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $5,944 For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2026 - $6,073 For the period July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2026 - $6,202
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$6,200 and the insurance shall be the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#8 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing The Cooper Union for the Advancement of Science and Art to continue to maintain and use two conduits encased in concrete under and across Cooper Square, between East 5th and East 6th Streets, and a conduit under and along Third Avenue, between Cooper Square and East 7th Street, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2025 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

```
For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - $11,284 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - $11,573 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - $11,862 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - $12,151 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - $12,440 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - $12,729 For the period July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 - $13,018 For the period July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023 - $13,018 For the period July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 - $13,596 For the period July 1, 2024 to June 30, 2025 - $13,885
```

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$13,900 and the insurance shall be the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#9 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed revocable consent authorizing The Cooper Union for the Advancement of Science and Art to continue to maintain and use a ramp on the north sidewalk of East 7th Street, east of Fourth Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2026 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2026 - \$25/annum

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$3,000 and the insurance shall be the amount of Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

#10 IN THE MATTER OF a proposed modification revocable consent authorizing The Sherry-Netherland, Inc. to install, maintain and use additional planters, on the east sidewalk of Fifth Avenue, north of East 59th Street, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed modification revocable consent is for a term of seven years from the Date of Approval by the Mayor and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the City according to the following schedule:

For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016- 900 + 275/per annum (prorated from the "Approval Date").

For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2023 - \$1,175

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$1,400 and the insurance shall be the amount of One Million Dollars (\$1,000,000) per occurrence, and Two Million Dollars (\$2,000,000) aggregate.

a28-m18

PROPERTY DISPOSITION

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

■ SALE

The City of New York, in partnership with PropertyRoom.com, posts vehicle and heavy machinery auctions online every week at: http://www.propertyroom.com/s/7300

All auctions are open to the general public, and registration is free.

Vehicles can be viewed in person by appointment at: KenBen Industries, 364 Maspeth Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11211. Phone: (718) 802-0022

a28-o6

OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PROCUREMENT

■ NOTICE

The Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Office of Citywide Procurement is currently selling surplus assets on the internet. Visit http://www.publicsurplus.com/sms/nycdcas.ny/browse/home

To begin bidding, simply click on 'Register' on the home page.

There are no fees to register. Offerings may include but are not limited to: office supplies/equipment, furniture, building supplies, machine tools, HVAC/plumbing/electrical equipment, lab equipment, marine equipment, and more.

Public access to computer workstations and assistance with placing bids is available at the following locations:

- DCAS Central Storehouse, 66-26 Metropolitan Avenue, Middle Village, NY 11379
- DCAS, Office of Citywide Procurement, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007

j4-d30

HOUSING PRESERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

Pursuant to Article 15 of the General Municipal Law ("GML") and Section 1802(6)(j) of the Charter, notice is hereby given that the Department of Housing Preservation and Development ("HPD") of the City of New York ("City") has proposed the sale of certain real property in the East New York I Urban Renewal Area ("Area") to HELP Woodycrest Housing Development Fund Corporation, the sponsor designated by HPD ("Sponsor"), for redevelopment in accordance with the Third Amended Urban Renewal Plan ("Plan") for the redevelopment of the Area.

The property to be sold is located in the Borough of Brooklyn, City and State of New York, and known as:

Address Block/Lot(s)

473 Livonia Avenue 3799/45 (Formerly Lots 45-51)

on the Tax Map of the City ("Disposition Area").

The City proposes to sell the Disposition Area to the Sponsor at the nominal price of one dollar per tax lot pursuant to Section 507(2)(d) of the GML. The Sponsor will thereafter be required to construct one new multiple dwelling on the Disposition Area to provide 49 units of rental housing for low income families, plus one unit for a superintendent, and commercial and community facilities such as a charter high school, a vocational training center, and a commercial kitchen and culinary arts training center.

The proposed Land Disposition Agreement and the Plan are available for public examination at the office of HPD, 100 Gold Street, Room 5-A4, New York, NY during its regular hours on weekdays from 9:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public hearing will be held on June 8, 2016, at 1 Centre Street, Manhattan, Mezzanine at 10:00 A.M., or as soon thereafter as the matter may be reached on the calendar, at which time and place those wishing to be heard will be given an opportunity to be heard concerning the proposed sale of the Disposition Area pursuant to Section 507(2)(d) of the GML and Section 1802(6)(j) of the Charter.

Individuals requesting sign language interpreters should contact the Mayor's Office of Contract Services, Public Hearings Unit, 253 Broadway, Room 915, New York, NY 10007, (212) 788-7490, no later than seven (7) business days prior to the public hearing. TDD users should call Verizon relay services.

≠ m6

PUBLIC NOTICE URBAN DEVELOPMENT ACTION AREA PROJECT

Pursuant to Section 695(2)(b) of the General Municipal Law and Section 1802(6)(j) of the Charter, notice is hereby given that the Department of Housing Preservation and Development ("HPD") of the City of New York ("City") has proposed the sale of the following City-Owned property (collectively, "Disposition Area") in the Borough of Brooklyn:

 Address
 Block/Lot(s)

 331 Ralph Avenue
 1556/7

 329 Ralph Avenue
 1556/8

Under the New Infill Homeownership Opportunities Program (NIHOP), HPD promotes the new construction of one- to three-family homes, and small buildings with condominium and cooperative units, to foster mixed-income communities by providing affordable homeownership opportunities targeted to New York City's workforce community.

Under NIHOP, housing development fund company sponsors purchase City-Owned land for one dollar per tax lot and construct one- to three-family homes, or buildings containing condominium or cooperative units. The sponsor also delivers a note and mortgage for the difference between the appraised value of the land and the purchase price ("Land Debt"). Construction financing may be provided through loans from the City ("City Subsidy"), the New York State Affordable Housing Corporation, private lenders and developer equity. The City provides tax exemption for the homes.

Upon completion of a cooperative project, the sponsor sells the units to eligible purchasers who have agreed to owner-occupy for a minimum of 20 years. The Land Debt and City Subsidy will be allocated to cooperative units, will evaporate with respect to each unit over 20 years of owner-occupancy in accordance with a formula determined by HPD, and will be repayable out of resale or refinancing profits.

HPD has designated Ralph Avenue I Housing Development Fund Corporation ("Sponsor") as qualified and eligible to purchase and redevelop the Disposition Area under the New Infill Homeownership Opportunities Program. HPD proposes to sell the Disposition Area to the Sponsor at the nominal price of one dollar per tax lot. Upon conveyance, the Sponsor will also deliver a note and mortgage for the difference between the appraised value of the land and the purchase price ("Land Debt"). The Sponsor will then construct two four-unit buildings containing a total of 8 new cooperative units for sale to low income purchasers.

The appraisal and the proposed Land Disposition Agreement and Project Summary are available for public examination at the office of HPD, 100 Gold Street, Room 5-A4, New York, NY on business days during business hours.

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public hearing will be held on June 8, 2016, at 1 Centre Street, Manhattan, Mezzanine at 10:00 A.M., or as soon thereafter as the matter may be reached on the calendar, at which time and place those wishing to be heard will be given an opportunity to be heard concerning the proposed sale of the Disposition Area pursuant to Section 695(2)(b) of the General Municipal Law and Section 1802(6)(j) of the Charter.

Individuals requesting sign language interpreters should contact the Mayor's Office of Contract Services, Public Hearings Unit, 253 Broadway, Room 915, New York, NY 10007, (212) 788-7490, no later than seven (7) business days prior to the public hearing. TDD users should call Verizon relay services.

≠ m6

PUBLIC NOTICE URBAN DEVELOPMENT ACTION AREA PROJECT

Pursuant to Section 695(2)(b) of the General Municipal Law and Section

1802(6)(j) of the Charter, notice is hereby given that the Department of Housing Preservation and Development ("HPD") of the City of New York ("City") has proposed the sale of the following City-Owned property (collectively, "Disposition Area") in the Borough of Brooklyn:

Dlask/Lat(a)

Address	DIOCK/LOU(S)
716 Lafayette Avenue	1791/17
718 Lafayette Avenue	1791/18
720 Lafayette Avenue	1791/19
494 Gates Avenue	1814/15
461 Tompkins Avenue	1852/9
463 Tompkins Avenue	1852/8
633 Madison Street	1641/68

Under the New Infill Homeownership Opportunities Program (NIHOP), HPD promotes the new construction of one- to three-family homes and small buildings with condominium and cooperative units to foster mixed-income communities by providing affordable homeownership opportunities targeted to New York City's workforce community.

Under NIHOP, housing development fund company sponsors purchase City-Owned land for one dollar per tax lot and construct one- to three-family homes or buildings containing condominium or cooperative units. The sponsor also delivers a note and mortgage for the difference between the appraised value of the land and the purchase price ("Land Debt"). Construction financing may be provided through loans from the City ("City Subsidy"), the New York State Affordable Housing Corporation, private lenders and developer equity. The City provides tax exemption for the homes.

Upon completion, the sponsor sells the homes to eligible purchasers who have agreed to owner-occupy for a minimum of twenty years. The Land Debt and City Subsidy, if any, are apportioned pro rata to each home and may be unsecured at the time of sale based on the home's post-construction appraised value. Purchasers repay the Land Debt and City Subsidy, if any, attributable to their homes by delivering a note and a mortgage and/or conditional grant agreement to the City. The sum evidenced by the note and secured by the security instruments will be reduced to zero after twenty years of owner occupancy. Initial purchasers and subsequent owners are required to make payments to the City out of resale or refinancing profits.

This submission is a proposed amendment ("Amended Project") to a project previously approved by the Mayor on July 16, 2008 (Cal. No. 1) ("Original Project"). The Amended Project changes the name of the Sponsor from NYC Partnership Housing Development Fund Company, Inc. to Restored Homes Housing Development Fund Corporation, changes the program from the New Foundations Program to the New Infill Homeownership Opportunities Program and substitutes three vacant lots in the Disposition Area that are currently Green Thumb gardens (Block 1791/Lots 62, 63, 64) with three alternate lots (Block 1852/Lots 9 and 8 and Block 1641/Lot 68), but is otherwise the same as the Original Project.

Under the Amended Project, which consists of the Disposition Area and the privately-owned lots located at Block 1795/Lot 15, Block 1801/Lot 8 and Block 1789/Lot 80 (collectively, "Project Area"), Restored Homes Housing Development Fund Corporation ("Sponsor") will purchase the Disposition Area under the New Infill Homeownership Opportunities Program. HPD proposes to sell the Disposition Area to the Sponsor at the nominal price of one dollar per tax lot. Upon conveyance, the Sponsor will also deliver a note and mortgage for the difference between the appraised value of the land and the purchase price.

("Land Debt"). The Sponsor will then construct up to 10 new 2-family homes on the Project Area, containing a total of up to 20 dwelling units for sale to low income purchasers.

The Land Debt and City Subsidy, if any, will be apportioned pro rata to each home and may be unsecured at the time of sale based on the home's post-construction appraised value. Purchasers will repay the Land Debt and City Subsidy, if any, attributable to their homes by delivering a note and mortgage and/or conditional grant agreement to the City. The sum evidenced by the note and secured by the security instruments will be reduced to zero after twenty years of owner occupancy. Initial purchasers and subsequent owners will be required to make payments to the City out of resale or refinancing profits.

The appraisal and the proposed Land Disposition Agreement and Project Summary are available for public examination at the office of HPD, 100 Gold Street, Room 5-A4, New York, NY on business days during business hours.

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public hearing will be held on June 8, 2016, at 1 Centre Street, Manhattan, Mezzanine at 10:00 A.M., or as soon thereafter as the matter may be reached on the calendar, at which time and place those wishing to be heard will be given an opportunity to be heard concerning the proposed sale of the Disposition Area pursuant to Section 695(2)(b) of the General Municipal Law and Section 1802(6)(j) of the Charter.

Individuals requesting sign language interpreters should contact the Mayor's Office of Contract Services, Public Hearings Unit, 253

Broadway, Room 915, New York, NY 10007, (212) 788-7490, no later than seven (7) business days prior to the public hearing. TDD users should call Verizon relay services.

☞ m6

PUBLIC NOTICE

Pursuant to Section 695(2)(b) of the General Municipal Law and Section 1802(6)(j) of the Charter, notice is hereby given that the Department of Housing Preservation and Development ("HPD") of the City of New York ("City") has proposed the sale of the following City-Owned property (collectively, "Disposition Area") in the Borough of Brooklyn:

$\underline{\text{Address}}$	Block/Lot(s)
586 Linwood Street	4050/25
669 Linwood Street	4067/8
806 Blake Avenue	4058/18
980 Dumont Avenue	4081/23
617 Cleveland Street	4065/22
291 Hinsdale Street	3767/10
289 Hinsdale Street	3767/11
287 Hinsdale Street	3767/12
285 Hinsdale Street	3767/13
848 Blake Avenue	4060/16
588 Warwick Street	4062/30

Under the New Infill Homeownership Opportunities Program (NIHOP), HPD promotes the new construction of one- to three-family homes and small buildings with condominium and cooperative units to foster mixed-income communities by providing affordable homeownership opportunities targeted to New York City's workforce community.

Under NIHOP, housing development fund company sponsors purchase City-Owned land for one dollar per tax lot and construct one- to three-family homes or buildings containing condominium or cooperative units. The sponsor also delivers a note and mortgage for the difference between the appraised value of the land and the purchase price ("Land Debt"). Construction financing may be provided through loans from the City ("City Subsidy"), the New York State Affordable Housing Corporation, private lenders and developer equity. The City provides tax exemption for the homes.

Upon completion, the sponsor sells the homes to eligible purchasers who have agreed to owner-occupy for a minimum of twenty years. The Land Debt and City Subsidy, if any, are apportioned pro rata to each home and may be unsecured at the time of sale based on the home's post-construction appraised value. Purchasers repay the Land Debt and City Subsidy, if any, attributable to their homes by delivering a note and a mortgage and/or conditional grant agreement to the City. The sum evidenced by the note and secured by the security instruments will be reduced to zero after twenty years of owner occupancy. Initial purchasers and subsequent owners are required to make payments to the City out of resale or refinancing profits.

HPD has designated NYC Partnership Housing Development Fund Company, Inc. ("Sponsor") as qualified and eligible to purchase and redevelop the Disposition Area under the New Infill Homeownership Opportunities Program. HPD proposes to sell the Disposition Area to the Sponsor at the nominal price of one dollar per tax lot. Upon conveyance, the Sponsor will also deliver a note and mortgage for the difference between the appraised value of the land and the purchase price ("Land Debt"). The Sponsor will then construct up to nine new 2-family and four new 3-family homes containing a total of up to 30 dwelling units for sale to low income purchasers.

The Land Debt and City Subsidy, if any, will be apportioned pro rata to each home and may be unsecured at the time of sale based on the home's post-construction appraised value. Purchasers will repay the Land Debt and City Subsidy, if any, attributable to their homes by delivering a note and mortgage and/or conditional grant agreement to the City. The sum evidenced by the note and secured by the security instruments will be reduced to zero after twenty years of owner occupancy. Initial purchasers and subsequent owners will be required to make payments to the City out of resale or refinancing profits.

The appraisal and the proposed Land Disposition Agreement and Project Summary are available for public examination at the office of HPD, 100 Gold Street, Room 5-A4, New York, NY on business days during business hours.

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public hearing will be held on June 8, 2016, at 1 Centre Street, Manhattan, Mezzanine at 10:00 A.M., or as soon thereafter as the matter may be reached on the calendar, at which time and place those wishing to be heard will be given an opportunity to be heard concerning the proposed sale of the Disposition Area pursuant to Section 695(2)(b) of the General Municipal Law and Section 1802(6)(j) of the Charter.

Individuals requesting sign language interpreters should contact the Mayor's Office of Contract Services, Public Hearings Unit, 253

Broadway, Room 915, New York, NY 10007, (212) 788-7490, no later than seven (7) business days prior to the public hearing. TDD users should call Verizon relay services.

≠ m6

POLICE

■ NOTICE

OWNERS ARE WANTED BY THE PROPERTY CLERK DIVISION OF THE NEW YORK CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT

The following listed property is in the custody of the Property Clerk Division without claimants:

Motor vehicles, boats, bicycles, business machines, cameras, calculating machines, electrical and optical property, furniture, furs, handbags, hardware, jewelry, photographic equipment, radios, robes, sound systems, surgical and musical instruments, tools, wearing apparel, communications equipment, computers, and other miscellaneous articles.

Items are recovered, lost, abandoned property obtained from prisoners, emotionally disturbed, intoxicated and deceased persons; and property obtained from persons incapable of caring for themselves.

INQUIRIES

Inquiries relating to such property should be made in the Borough concerned, at the following office of the Property Clerk.

FOR MOTOR VEHICLES (All Boroughs):

- Springfield Gardens Auto Pound, 174-20 North Boundary Road, Queens, NY 11430, (718) 553-9555
- Erie Basin Auto Pound, 700 Columbia Street, Brooklyn, NY 11231, (718) 246-2030

FOR ALL OTHER PROPERTY

- Manhattan 1 Police Plaza, New York, NY 10038, (646) 610-5906
- Brooklyn 84th Precinct, 301 Gold Street, Brooklyn, NY 11201, (718) 875-6675
- Bronx Property Clerk 215 East 161 Street, Bronx, NY 10451, (718) 590-2806
- Queens Property Clerk 47-07 Pearson Place, Long Island City, NY 11101, (718) 433-2678
- Staten Island Property Clerk 1 Edgewater Plaza, Staten Island, NY 10301, (718) 876-8484

j4-d30

PROCUREMENT

"Compete To Win" More Contracts!

Thanks to a new City initiative - "Compete To Win" - the NYC Department of Small Business Services offers a new set of FREE services to help create more opportunities for minority and women-owned businesses to compete, connect and grow their business with the City. With NYC Construction Loan, Technical Assistance, NYC Construction Mentorship, Bond Readiness, and NYC Teaming services, the City will be able to help even more small businesses than before.

• Win More Contracts at nyc.gov/competetowin

"The City of New York is committed to achieving excellence in the design and construction of its capital program, and building on the tradition of innovation in architecture and engineering that has contributed to the City's prestige as a global destination. The contracting opportunities for construction/construction services and construction-related services that appear in the individual agency listings below reflect that commitment to excellence."

HHS ACCELERATOR

To respond to human services Requests for Proposals (RFPs), in accordance with Section 3-16 of the Procurement Policy Board

Rules of the City of New York ("PPB Rules"), vendors must first complete and submit an electronic prequalification application using the City's Health and Human Services (HHS) Accelerator System. The HHS Accelerator System is a web-based system maintained by the City of New York for use by its human services Agencies to manage procurement. The process removes redundancy by capturing information about boards, filings, policies, and general service experience centrally. As a result, specific proposals for funding are more focused on program design, scope, and budget.

Important information about the new method

- Prequalification applications are required every three years.
- Documents related to annual corporate filings must be submitted on an annual basis to remain eligible to compete.
- Prequalification applications will be reviewed to validate compliance with corporate filings, organizational capacity, and relevant service experience.
- Approved organizations will be eligible to compete and would submit electronic proposals through the system.

The Client and Community Service Catalog, which lists all Prequalification service categories and the NYC Procurement Roadmap, which lists all RFPs to be managed by HHS Accelerator may be viewed at http://www.nyc.gov/html/hhsaccelerator/html/ roadmap/roadmap.shtml. All current and prospective vendors should frequently review information listed on roadmap to take full advantage of upcoming opportunities for funding.

Participating NYC Agencies

HHS Accelerator, led by the Office of the Mayor, is governed by an Executive Steering Committee of Agency Heads who represent the following NYC Agencies:

Administration for Children's Services (ACS)

Department of Corrections (DCC)
Department of Corrections (DOC)
Department of Corrections (DOC)

Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH) Department of Homeless Services (DHS)

Department of Probation (DOP)

Department of Small Business Services (SBS)

Department of Youth and Community Development (DYCD)

Housing and Preservation Department (HPD)

Human Resources Administration (HRA)

Office of the Criminal Justice Coordinator (CJC)

To sign up for training on the new system, and for additional information about HHS Accelerator, including background materials, user guides and video tutorials, please visit www.nyc.gov/hhsaccelerator

ADMINISTRATION FOR CHILDREN'S SERVICES

■ AWARD

Human Services/Client Services

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES FOR YOUTH IN DETENTION

- Innovative Procurement - Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN#06816I0003001 - AMT: \$3,780,000.00 - TO: Start Treatment and Recovery Centers, Inc., 22 Chapel Street, Brooklyn, NY 11201.

≠ m6

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

■ AWARD

Goods

TRUCK, CAISSON - FDNY (RE-AD) - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#8571600100 - AMT: \$1,554,676.00 - TO: Ferrara Fire Apparatus Inc, PO Box 249, 27855 James Chapel Road, Holden, LA 70744.

KOSHER AND PASSOVER FOODS - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#8571600320 - AMT: \$77,732.16 - TO: Jamac Frozen Food Corporation, 570 Grand Street, Jersey City, NJ 07302.

≠ m6

OFFICE OF CITYWIDE PROCUREMENT

■ SOLICITATION

HVAC AIR FILTERS, PLEATED AND RING PANEL - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#8571600299 - Due 6-2-16 at $10:30~\mathrm{A.M.}$

A copy of the bid can be downloaded from The City Record Online site at www.nyc.gov/cityrecord. Enrollment is free. Vendors may also request the bid by contacting Vendor Relations via email at dcasdmssbids@dcas. nyc.gov, by telephone (212) 386-0044, or by fax at (212) 669-7585.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Ĉitywide Administrative Services, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor South, New York, NY 10007. Erica De Jesus (212) 386-0435; ejesus@dcas.nyc.gov

KOSHER AND PASSOVER FOODS - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#8571600320 - AMT: \$914,226.44 - TO: Universal Atlantic Incorporated, 4604 17th Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11204.

☞ m6

CONTRACTS

■ SOLICITATION

Services (other than human services)

TECHNOLOGY SKILLS TRAINING SERVICES RFP -

Competitive Sealed Proposals - Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN# 85616P0007 - Due 6-6-16 at 2:00 P.M.

The New York City Department of Citywide Administrative Services ("DCAS") is seeking up to five (5) qualified contractor(s) to provide Technology Skills Training Services that includes instructor-led end-user and application training delivered via the classroom (Service Area I); synchronous Web-based technical IT (Information Technology) certification training that includes professional certification coursework and examination (Service Area II); synchronous Web-based end-user and application training (Service Area III); asynchronous Web-based technical IT training that includes professional certification coursework (Service Area IV); and asynchronous Web-based end-user and application training (Service Area V).

There will be an optional Pre-Proposal Conference on Wednesday, May 18, 2016 at 11:00 Å.M., in the 18th Floor Pre-Bid Room at DCAS, One Centre Street, New York, NY 10007.

Interested parties may download the RFP from The City Record Online, at http://www.nyc.gov/cityrecord. Alternatively, a copy of the RFP may be picked up from DCAS/Office of Citywide Procurement, 18th Floor, One Centre Street, New York, NY 10007 between 9:00 A.M. and 5:00 P.M. on regular City business days.

The contracts are subject to goals for project participation by Minority and Women Owned Business Enterprise (MWBEs) as required by Local Law 1 of 2013.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

itywide Administrative Services, One Centre Street, 18th Floor New York, NY 10007. Stephen Stamo (212) 386-0445; Fax: (212) 313-3274; sstamo@dcas.nyc.gov

☞ m6

HEALTH AND MENTAL HYGIENE

INFORMATICS AND INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (other than human services)

PROFESSIONAL SERVICES FOR INSPECTION SYSTEM

- Negotiated Acquisition - Other - PIN# $16\mathrm{MI}015501\mathrm{R0}X00$ - Due 5-16-16at 12:00 P.M.

The NYC DOHMH intends to enter into a contract with Groveware Enterprise Technologies Inc. to expand DOHMH's existing integrated mobile health inspection application to interface with the NYS DOH eHIPS and other external systems and web applications. This expansion will include e-Form submissions for inspection of radiology equipment, radiological materials, public health engineering, tanning salons, and management of environmental legionellae outbreak investigations. The contract term will be for 3 years with one 2-year

THIS NOTICE IS FOR INFORMATIONAL PURPOSES ONLY. Vendors who are interested in procuring these services in the FUTURE, are welcome to submit an expression of interest.

There is a limited pool of vendors that can provide these services.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Health and Mental Hygiene, 42-09 28th Street, Long Island City, NY 11101. Shamecka Williams (347) 396-6656; Fax: (347) 396-6758; swillia@health.nyc.gov

m3-9

HUMAN RESOURCES ADMINISTRATION

■ AWARD

Human Services / Client Services

EMERGENCY SHELTER FOR DOMESTIC VIOLENCE

SURVIVOR - Emergency Purchase - Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN#09616E0004001 - AMT: \$968,680.80 - TO: Urban Resource Institute, 75 Broad Street, 5th Floor, New York, NY 10004. 12/16/2016 to 6/15/2016

● PROVISION OF LEGAL COUNSEL FOR CHILDREN IN REMOVAL PROCEEDINGS CITYWIDE - BP/City Council Discretionary - PIN#09616L0088001 - AMT: \$416,666.00 - TO: Catholic Charities Community Services Archdiocese of New York, 1011 First Avenue, New York, NY 10022-4134. 7/1/2015 to 6/30/2016

☞ m6

OFFICE OF CONTRACTS

■ AWARD

Services (other than human services)

PROVIDE CONSULTING SERVICES FOR HRA/FIA BUSINESS PROCESSING RE-ENGINEERING AND LOVELY H. LAWSUIT REASONABLE ACCOMMODATION PROJECT - Intergovernmental Purchase - Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN#09615G0025001 - AMT: \$1,200,000.00 - TO: SVAM International, Inc., 233 East Shore Road, Suite 201, Great Neck, NY 11023. Term: 5/1/2015 - 4/30/2018

≠ m6

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY AND TELECOMMUNICATIONS

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (other than human services)

DIGITAL ORTHOPHOTOGRAPHY DATA - Government to Government - PIN#85816T0001 - Due 5-9-16 at 2:00 P.M.

The City intends to enter into a government to government purchase with the State of New York to purchase digital orthophotography services for New York City Agencies. Any firm which believes it can provide the required service in the future is invited to express interest via email to acco@doitt.nyc.gov by May 9, 2016, 2:00 P.M. (EST).

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

255 Greenwich Street, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10007. Latanya Ferguson (212) 788-6691; Fax: (646) 500-5086; Iferguson@doitt.nyc.gov

m2-6

CONTRACTS AND PROCUREMENT

■ AWARD

Goods and Services

EDGE SOFTWARE SUPPORT - Intergovernmental Purchase - Other - PIN#85816O0030001 - AMT: \$738,705.00 - TO: SHI International Corp., 290 Davidson Avenue, Somerset, NJ 08873.

This award was procured through the NYS OGS; therefore, the agency must follow the State procurement policy.

≠ m6

NYC HEALTH + HOSPITALS

■ SOLICITATION

Services (other than human services)

REINSURANCE FOR NON-MEDICAID LINES OF BUSINESS - Negotiated Acquisition - Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN#100912N012 - Due 5-16-16 at 4:00 P.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

NYC Health + Hospitals, 160 Water Street, 3rd Floor, New York, NY 10038. Kathleen Nolan (212) 908-8730; Fax: (212) 908-8620; nolank@metroplus.org

ず m6

Goods and Services

CULTURAL COMPETENCE AND HEALTH LITERACY ORGANIZATIONAL ASSESSMENT VENDOR - Request for Proposals - PIN# 036-0029 - Due 5-23-16 at 2:00 P.M.

- Mandatory Pre-Proposal Conference is being moved from May 16, 2016 to May 18, 2016 from 11:00 A.M. to 12:00 P.M. (EST). For those attending in-person, Pre-Proposal Conference will be in the Board Room 3105 (31st Floor) at 199 Water Street, New York, NY 10038.
 Proposers are also given the option to join by WebEx. Confirm your method of participation by emailing Thomas Lal, LALT1@NYCHHC. ORG by 5/12/16. WebEx information will be provided upon receipt of your confirmation.
- · Contract option period is being removed.

30 percent M/WBE GOALS. Please review RFP documents.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. NYC Health + Hospitals, 160 Water Street, 13th Floor, New York, NY 10038. Thomas Lal (646) 458-2021; lalt1@nychhc.org

≠ m6

PARKS AND RECREATION

■ VENDOR LIST

Construction / Construction Services

PREQUALIFIED VENDOR LIST: GENERAL CONSTRUCTION - NON-COMPLEX GENERAL CONSTRUCTION SITE WORK ASSOCIATED WITH NEW YORK CITY DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION ("DPR" AND/OR "PARKS") PARKS AND PLAYGROUNDS CONSTRUCTION AND RECONSTRUCTION PROJECTS

DPR is seeking to evaluate and pre-qualify a list of general contractors (a"PQL") exclusively to conduct non-complex general construction site work involving the construction and reconstruction of DPR parks and playgrounds projects not exceeding \$3 million per contract ("General Construction").

By establishing contractor's qualification and experience in advance, DPR will have a pool of competent contractors from which it can draw to promptly and effectively reconstruct and construction its parks, playgrounds, beaches, gardens and green-streets. DPR will select contractors from the General Construction PQL for non-complex general construction site work of up to \$3,000,000.00 per contract, through the use of a Competitive Sealed Bid solicited from the PQL generated from this RFQ.

The vendors selected for inclusion in the General Construction PQL will be invited to participate in the NYC Construction Mentorship. NYC Construction Mentorship focuses on increasing the use of small NYC contracts, and winning larger contracts with larger values. Firms participating in NYC Construction Mentorship will have the opportunity to take management classes and receive on-the-job training provided by a construction management firm.

DPR will only consider applications for this General Construction PQL from contractors who meet any one of the following criteria:

 The submitting entity must be a Certified Minority/Woman Business enterprise (M/WBE)*;

- 2) The submitting entity must be a registered joint venture or have a valid legal agreement as a joint venture, with at least one of the entities in the joint venture being a certified M/WBE*;
- The submitting entity must indicate a commitment to sub-contract no less than 50 percent of any awarded job to a certified M/WBE for every work order awarded.

*Firms that are in the process of becoming a New York City-certified M/WBE may submit a PQL application and submit a M/WBE Acknowledgement Letter, which states the Department of Small Business Services has began the Certification process.

Application documents may also be obtained on-line at: http://a856-internet.nyc.gov/nycvendoronline/home.asap.; or http://www.nycgovparks.org/opportunities/business

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Annex, Flushing Meadows-Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368. Alicia H. Williams (718) 760-6925; Fax: (718) 760-6781; dmwbe.capital@parks.nyc.gov.

j4-d30

■ SOLICITATION

Goods and Services

BLOCK PRUNING OF TREES IN MANHATTAN - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#84616B0133 - Due 5-24-16 at 3:00 P.M.

- BLOCK PRUNING OF TREES IN THE BRONX Competitive

 BLOCK PRUNING OF TREES IN THE BRONX Competitive
- Sealed Bids PIN#84616B0028 Due 5-24-16 at 3:00 P.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, 24 West 61st Street, 3rd Floor, New York, NY 10023. Michael Sciaraffo (212) 830-7817; Fax: (917) 849-6451; michael sciaraffo@parks.nyc.gov

≠ m6

CAPITAL PROJECTS

■ AWARD

Construction Related Services

ARCHITECTURAL DESIGN SERVICES - Competitive Sealed Proposals - Other - PIN#84615P0001002 - AMT: \$6,000,000.00 - TO: 1100 Architect, 475 10th Avenue, 10th Floor, New York, NY 10018.

Preferred method pursuant to PPB Rule s 3-01(c). QBS method pursuant to PPB Rule s 3-03(g)

≠ m6

CONTRACTS

■ SOLICITATION

Construction / Construction Services

PREPARATION OF PLANTING SITES INCLUDING INVASIVE SPECIES REMOVALS, SEEDING, AND THE PLANTING OF NEW AND REPLACEMENT MAJOR TREES AND CONTAINER TREES - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#84616B0104 - Due 5-31-16 at 10:30 A.M.

In the Boroughs of Brooklyn and Queens, Contract #: CNYG-316M PlaNYC

This procurement is subject to participation goals for MBEs and/or WBEs as required by Local Law 1 of 2013.

To request the Plan Holder's List, please call the Blue Print Room at (718) 760-6576.

The Cost Estimate Range is under \$1,300,000.00 for this project.

Bid documents are available for a fee of \$25.00 in the Blueprint Room, Room #64, Olmsted Center, from 8:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. The fee is payable by company check or money order to the City of New York Parks and Recreation. A separate check/money order is required for each project. The company name, address and telephone number as well as the project contract number must appear on the check/money order. Bidders should ensure that the correct company name, address, telephone and fax numbers are submitted by your company/messenger service when picking up bid documents.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Room 64, Flushing Meadows-Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368. Michael Shipman (718) 760-6705; michael.shipman@parks.nyc.gov

ず m6

RECONSTRUCTION OF WHALEN PARK - Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN#84616B0066 - Due 5-31-16 at 10:30 A.M.

Located at the Northeast Corner of Perry Avenue and East 205th Street, Borough of The Bronx, Contract #: X180-114M

This procurement is subject to participation goals for MBEs and/or WBEs as required by Local Law 1 of 2013.

To request the Plan Holder's List, please call the Blue Print Room at (718) 760-6576.

The Cost Estimate Range is under \$1,100,000.00 for this project.

Bid documents are available for a fee of \$25.00 in the Blueprint Room, Room #64, Olmsted Center, from 8:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. The fee is payable by company check or money order to the City of New York, Parks and Recreation. A separate check/money order is required for each project. The company name, address and telephone number as well as the project contract number must appear on the check/money order. Bidders should ensure that the correct company name, address, telephone and fax numbers are submitted by your company/messenger service when picking up bid documents.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, Olmsted Center, Room 64, Flushing Meadows-Corona Park, Flushing, NY 11368. Michael Shipman (718) 760-6705; michael.shipman@parks.nyc.gov

REVENUE

■ SOLICITATION

Services (other than human services)

RENOVATION, OPERATION, AND MAINTENANCE OF A SNACK BAR AT COLUMBUS PARK, BROOKLYN. - Competitive Sealed Proposals - Judgment required in evaluating proposals -PIN#B113C-SB-2016 - Due 6-17-16 at 2:00 P.M.

The New York City Department of Parks and Recreation ("Parks") is issuing, as of the date of this notice, a significant Request for Proposals ("RFP") for the renovation, operation, and maintenance of a snack bar at Columbus Park, Brooklyn.

All proposals submitted in response to this RFP must be submitted no later than Friday, June 17, 2016 at 2:00 P.M. There will be a recommended site visit on Monday, May 23, 2016 at 11:00 A.M. We will be meeting in front of the snack bar on Joralemon Street, between Court Street and Adams Street, Brooklyn. If you are considering responding to this RFP, please make every effort to attend this recommended site visit.

Hard copies of the RFP can be obtained, at no cost, commencing on May 6, 2016 through June 17, 2016, between the hours of 9:00 A.M. and 5:00 P.M., excluding weekends and holidays, at the Revenue Division of the New York City Department of Parks and Recreation which is located at 830 Fifth Avenue, Room 407, New York, NY 10065.

The RFP is also available for download, commencing on May 6, 2016 through June 17, 2016, on Parks' website. To download the RFP, visit www.nyc.gov/parks/businessopportunities, click on the link for "Concessions Opportunities at Parks" and, after logging in, click on the "download" link that appears adjacent to the RFP's description.

For more information or to request to receive a copy of the RFP by mail, prospective proposers may contact Zoe Piccolo, Project Manager, at (212) 360-3495 or at zoe.piccolo@parks.nyc.gov.

TELECOMMUNICATION DEVICE FOR THE DEAF (TDD) (212) 504-4115

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, The Arsenal, Central Park, 830 Fifth Avenue, Room 407, New York, NY 10065. Zoe Piccolo (212) 360-3495; Fax: (917) 849-6625; zoe.piccolo@parks.nyc.gov

REVENUE AND CONCESSIONS

■ SOLICITATION

Services (other than human services)

OPERATION AND MAINTENANCE OF A FERRY SERVICE

- Competitive Sealed Proposals - Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN# M5-B2-M - Due 6-3-16 at 5:00 P.M.

The New York City Department of Parks and Recreation ("Parks") is issuing, as of the date of this notice, a significant Request for Proposals (RFP) for the operation and maintenance of a ferry service at Gangway Six at The Battery, Manhattan.

There will be a recommended proposer meeting and site tour on Wednesday, May 18th, 2016 at 10:00 A.M. We will be meeting at the proposed concession site (Block # 3 and Lot # 1), which is located at Gangway Six at The Battery, Manhattan. If you are considering responding to this RFP, please make every effort to attend this recommended meeting and site tour.

Hard copies of the RFP can be obtained, at no cost, between the hours of 9:00 A.M. and 5:00 P.M., excluding weekends and holidays, at the Revenue Division of the New York City Department of Parks and Recreation, which is located at 830 Fifth Avenue, Room 407, New York, NY 10065.

The RFP is also available for download on Parks' website. To download the RFP, visit http://www.nyc.gov/parks/businessopportunities and click on the "Concessions Opportunities at Parks" link. Once you have logged in, click on the "download" link that appears adjacent to the RFP's description.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, The Arsenal- Central Park, 830 Fifth Avenue, Room 407, New York, NY 10021. Joe Conforti (212) 360-1341; Fax: (917) 849-6616; joe.conforti@parks.nyc.gov

m2-13

TRANSPORTATION

BRIDGES

■ AWARD

Construction Related Services

REI RECONSTRUCTION OF METROPOLITAN AVE BRIDGE AND FRESH POND ROAD BRIDGE LIRR, QUEENS - Request for Proposals - PIN#84115QUBR906 - AMT: \$4,367,342.81 - TO: Liro Engineers, 6 Aerial Way, Syosset, NY.

≠ m6

CONTRACT AWARD HEARINGS

NOTE: INDIVIDUALS REQUESTING SIGN LANGUAGE INTERPRETERS SHOULD CONTACT THE MAYOR'S OFFICE OF CONTRACT SERVICES, PUBLIC HEARINGS UNIT, 253 BROADWAY, 9TH FLOOR, NEW YORK, N.Y. 10007, (212) 788-7490, NO LATER THAN SEVEN (7) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC HEARING. TDD USERS SHOULD CALL VERIZON RELAY SERVICES.

ADMINISTRATION FOR CHILDREN'S SERVICES

■ NOTICE

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Public Hearing will be held at the Administration for Children's Services, 150 William Street, 9th Floor, Conference Room 9C-1, Borough of Manhattan, on May 16, 2016 commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF one (1) proposed contract between the Administration for Children's Services of the City of New York and the contractor listed below, for the provision of Partnering for Success services. The term of the contract will be from approximately May 1, 2016 to December 31, 2018.

Contractor/Address EPIN Amount

Allison Metz, LLC 06816R0005001 \$540,000.00

2106 Huidekoper Place, NW

Washington, DC 20007

The proposed contractor has been selected by means of a Required/ Authorized Source process, pursuant to Section 1-02 (d) (2) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A copy of the draft scope of services/specifications is available for inspection at the New York City Administration for Children's Services, Office of Child Welfare Services, 150 William Street, 9th Floor, Borough of Manhattan, on business days from May 6, 2016 through May 16, 2016, exclusive of holidays, between the hours of 10:00 A.M. and 4:00 P.M. Please contact Mani Jadunauth of the Office of Child Welfare Services Contracts at (212) 676-7522 to arrange a visitation.

ኇ m6

CAMPAIGN FINANCE BOARD

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held at the Campaign Finance Board, 100 Church Street, 12th Floor, New York, NY 10007, on Wednesday, May 18, 2016 commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER OF a proposed award resulting from the Ruby on Rails Web Application Development RFP (PIN#004201600010) between the New York City Campaign Finance Board (CFB) and the contractor listed below, for the provision of software development of enhancements to the Board's NYC Votes Contribute website. The term of the contract shall be three years from the date of registration with the possibility of a two-year renewal.

Contractor/AddressPIN #AmountDef Method Incorporated004201600010\$500,000336 West 37th Street, Suite 430

New York, NY 10018

The proposed contractor has been selected by means of a Request for Proposals (RFP), pursuant to Section 3-03 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the contract is available for inspection at the CFB, 100 Church Street, $12^{\rm th}$ Floor, New York, NY 10007 on business days (excluding legal holidays) from May 6, 2016 to May 18, 2016 between 9:00 A.M. and 5:00 P.M.

Anyone who wishes to speak at this public hearing should request to do so in writing. The written request must be received by the Campaign Finance Board within five business days after publication of this notice. Written requests should be sent to Chris Oldenburg, Campaign Finance Board, 100 Church Street, 12th Floor, New York, NY 10007, or COldenburg@nyccfb.info. If the CFB receives no written requests to speak within the prescribed time, the CFB reserves the right not to conduct the public hearing, pursuant to Section 2-11(c)(3) of the Procurement Policy Board Rules. In such case, a notice will be published in The City Record canceling the public hearing.

SPECIAL MATERIALS

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

■ NOTICE

OFFICIAL FUEL PRICE SCHEDULE NO. 7709 FUEL OIL AND KEROSENE

				FUEL OIL AND REIG	SEINE		
CONTR. NO.	ITEM NO.	FUEL/OIL TYPE			VENDOR	CHANGE	PRICE EFF. 5/2/2016
3187251	11.0	#1DULS	>=80%	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	.0765 GAL.	2.1643 GAL.
3187251	12.0	B100	B100 <=20%	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	.0765 GAL.	3.4301 GAL.
3187251	13.0	#1DULS	>=80%	P/U	SPRAGUE	.0765 GAL.	2.0800 GAL.
3187251	14.0	B100	B100 <=20%	P/U	SPRAGUE	.0765 GAL.	3.3457 GAL.
3387022	15.1	#2DULS		BARGE MTF III & ST.	SPRAGUE	.0690 GAL.	1.6162 GAL.
3587137	1.1	#2DULS		CITY WIDE BY DELIVERY	SPRAGUE	.0690 GAL.	1.5203 GAL.
3587137	2.1	#2DULS		P/U	SPRAGUE	.0690 GAL.	1.4788 GAL.
3587137	3.1	#2DULS	Winterized	CITY WIDE BY DELIVERY	SPRAGUE	.0690 GAL.	1.5358 GAL.
3587137	4.1	#2DULS	Winterized	P/U	SPRAGUE	.0690 GAL.	1.4988 GAL.
3587137	7.1	#2DULS	>=80%	CITY WIDE BY DELIVERY	SPRAGUE	.0690 GAL.	1.5281 GAL.
3587137	8.1	B100	B100<=20%	CITY WIDE BY DELIVERY	SPRAGUE	.0690 GAL.	1.6653 GAL.
3587137	9.1	#2DULS	>=80%	P/U	SPRAGUE	.0690 GAL.	1.4888 GAL.
3587137	10.1	B100	B100<=20%	P/U	SPRAGUE	.0690 GAL.	1.6223 GAL.
3687192	1.0	JET		FLOYD BENNETT	SPRAGUE	n/a GAL.	2.1225 GAL.(A)
3587289	2.0	#4B5		MANHATTAN	UNITED METRO	.0669 GAL.	1.5055 GAL.
3587289	5.0	#4B5		BRONX	UNITED METRO	.0669 GAL.	1.5043 GAL.
3587289	8.0	#4B5		BROOKLYN	UNITED METRO	.0669 GAL.	1.4985 GAL.
3587289	11.0	#4B5		QUEENS	UNITED METRO	.0669 GAL.	1.5038 GAL.
3587289	14.0	#4B5		RICHMOND	UNITED METRO	.0669 GAL.	1.5892 GAL.
3687007	1.0	#2B5		MANHATTAN	SPRAGUE	.0693 GAL.	1.5359 GAL.
3687007	4.0	#2B5		BRONX	SPRAGUE	.0693 GAL.	1.5249 GAL.
3687007	7.0	#2B5		BROOKLYN	SPRAGUE	.0693 GAL.	1.5416 GAL.
3687007	10.0	#2B5		QUEENS	SPRAGUE	.0693 GAL.	1.5378 GAL.
3687007	13.0	#2B5		RICHMOND	SPRAGUE	.0693 GAL.	1.7022 GAL.
3687007	16.0	#2B10		CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	.0710 GAL.	1.7357 GAL.
3687007	17.0	#2B20		CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	.0745 GAL.	1.8398 GAL.
NOTE:							
3587137	#2D	ULSB5	95% ITEM 7.1 & 5% ITEM 8.1	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	.0690 GAL.	1.5349 GAL.
3587137	#2DU	JLSB20	80% ITEM 7.1 & 20% ITEM 8.1	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	.0690 GAL.	1.5555 GAL.
3587137	#2D	ULSB5	95% ITEM 9.1 & 5% ITEM 10.1	P/U	SPRAGUE	.0690 GAL.	1.4955 GAL.
3587137	#2DU	JLSB20	80% ITEM 9.1 & 20% ITEM 10.1	P/U	SPRAGUE	.0690 GAL.	1.5155 GAL.
3187251	#1DU	JLSB20	80% ITEM 11.0 & 20% ITEM 12.0	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	.0765 GAL.	2.4174 GAL.
3187251	#1DU	JLSB20	80% ITEM 13.0 & 20% ITEM 14.0	P/U	SPRAGUE	.0765 GAL.	2.3331 GAL.
			_				

(A) Contract 3687192, item 1 replaces contract 3387090, item 1.1 on May 1, 2016

OFFICIAL FUEL PRICE SCHEDULE NO. 7710 FUEL OIL, PRIME AND START

CONTR.	ITEM	FUEL/OIL				PRICE
NO.	NO.	TYPE		VENDOR	CHANGE	EFF. 5/2/2016
3487119	1.0	#2B5	MANHATTAN	PACIFIC ENERGY	$.0698~\mathrm{GAL}$	$1.7205~\mathrm{GAL}$
3487119	79.0	#2B5	BRONX & MANH CD 10	PACIFIC ENERGY	$.0698~\mathrm{GAL}$	$1.7205~\mathrm{GAL}$
3487119	157.0	#2B5	BKLYN, QUEENS, SI	PACIFIC ENERGY	$.0698~\mathrm{GAL}$	$1.7205~\mathrm{GAL}$
3487120	235.0	#4B5	CITY WIDE BY DELIVERY	F & S PETROLEUM Corp	0675 GAL	1 7357 GAL

OFFICIAL FUEL PRICE SCHEDULE NO. 7711 FUEL OIL AND REPAIRS

CONTR. NO.	ITEM NO.	FUEL/OIL TYPE		VENDOR	CHANGE	PRICE EFF. 5/2/2016
3487034	1.0	#2B5	MANHATTAN & BRONX	SJ FUEL Co. Inc.	$0.0698~\mathrm{GAL}$	$1.4633~\mathrm{GAL}$
3487034	80.0	#2B5	BKLYN, QUEENS, SI	SJ FUEL Co. Inc.	$0.0698~\mathrm{GAL}$	$1.5983~\mathrm{GAL}$
3487034	156.0	#4B5 HEATING OIL	CITY WIDE BY DELIVERY	SJ FUEL Co. Inc.	0.0675 GAL	1 4864 GAL

OFFICIAL FUEL PRICE SCHEDULE NO. 7712 GASOLINE

CONTR. NO.	ITEM NO.	FUEL/OIL TYPE		VENDOR	CHANGE	PRICE EFF. 5/2/2016
3187093	2.0	PREM UL	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	$.0765~\mathrm{GAL}$	$1.8032~\mathrm{GAL}$
3187093	4.0	PREM UL	P/U	SPRAGUE	$.0765~\mathrm{GAL}$	$1.7241~\mathrm{GAL}$
3187093	1.0	REG UL	CITY WIDE BY TW	SPRAGUE	$.0845~\mathrm{GAL}$	$1.6542~\mathrm{GAL}$
3187093	3.0	REG UL	P/U	SPRAGUE	$.0845~\mathrm{GAL}$	$1.5781~\mathrm{GAL}$
3187093	6.0	E85	CITY WIDE BY DELIVERY	SPRAGUE	n/a GAL	1.6608 GAL(A)

NOTE:

(A): E85 Fuel (Ethanol 85% / Unleaded Gas 15%) pricing is effective May 2, 2016.

The National Oilheat Research Alliance (NORA) will resume full operations in 2015 with the fee expanding to #4 heating oil. This fee will apply to heating oil invoices only. The fee collections began January 1, 2015. All other terms and conditions of these awards remain the same. Please contact this office if you have any questions.

The Bio-Diesel Blender Tax Credit was reinstated for 2014. As of January 1, 2015, the Bio-Diesel Blender Tax Credit has been rescinded for \$1.00 per gallon on B100. Therefore, for deliveries after January 1, 2015, the contractor will be collecting additional fees which will be shown as a separate line item on the invoice. The additional fee for items will range from \$0.05 for B5 to \$0.20 for B20 per gallon, varying on the percentage of biodiesel to be used. Should the tax credit be extended, this additional fee will be discontinued and removed from the invoice.

Federal excise taxes are imposed on taxable fuels, (i.e., gasoline, kerosene, and diesel), when removed from a taxable fuel terminal. This fuel excise tax does not include Leaking Underground Storage Tank (LUST) tax. LUST tax applies to motor fuels for both diesel and gasoline invoices. Going forward, LUST Tax will appear as an additional fee at the rate of \$0.001 per gallon and will be shown as a separate line item on your invoice.

REMINDER FOR ALL AGENCIES:

Please send inspection copy of receiving report for all gasoline (E85, UL & PREM) delivered by tank wagon to OCP/Bureau of Quality Assurance (BQA), 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007.

≠m6

CHANGES IN PERSONNEL

CATHERIN

JASHAYA

FULMORE

9POLL

9 POT.T.

BOARD OF ELECTION POLL WORKERS FOR PERIOD ENDING 04/22/16

			TITLE					
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	AGENCY
FARGAS	DAISY		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
FARID	QUAZI		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
FARRELL	EMILY	Α	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
FATEMA	BHUYAN		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
FENTON	CAROL		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
FERNANDEZ	FERNANDO		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
FERNANDEZ	JIUICIA	I	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
FERNANDEZ-TAVER	ANGELIN	J	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
FERREIRAS	ROSA	M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300

BOARD OF ELECTION POLL WORKERS FOR PERIOD ENDING 04/22/16

TITLE NAME NUM PROV EFF DATE AGENCY FERRER DOLORES \$1.0000 APPOINTED 01/01/16 FERRER JAHARASA R 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/16 300 FEVELO MATTHEW 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/16 300 FIELDS OCTAVIA 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/16 300 FIGUEREO ANA 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/16 300 FINDLAY JANICE 9POLL \$1,0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/16 300 ROSALIND F 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED 01/01/16 300 FINK YES FINNIGAN MARTAN 9 POT.T. \$1.0000 APPOINTED 01/01/16 300 YES FITZGERALD HARLEY 9POLL \$1,0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/16 300 FLORENCE CHRISTOP J 9POLL \$1.0000 YES 01/01/16 APPOINTED 300 FLOWERS TOYIA 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/16 300 FOLLOSCO PATRICIA R 9 POT.T. \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/16 300 FORD BRIAN 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED 01/01/16 300 MICHELLE L FORD 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/16 300 FORDE SHIRLEY Y 9 POT.T. \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/16 300 \$1.0000 01/01/16 FORTIN CANDICE 9POLL APPOINTED M YES 300 \$1.0000 01/01/16 FORTIZ LISSETH 9POLL APPOINTED FORTSON-ORTIZ AISHA D 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/16 300 LATARSHA 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED 01/01/16 FOXWORTH 300 YES \$1.0000 APPOINTED 01/01/16 FRANCIS JOSEPH 9POLL 300 FRASER BITON MAE 9POLL \$1,0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/16 300 FREDERICK SEONN 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/16 300 \$1.0000 01/01/16 FREEMAN MONIQUE S 9POLL APPOINTED YES 01/01/16 01/01/16 FREEZER HARLENE 9 POT.T. \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 300 9POLL \$1.0000 YES FUENTES CARLOS Α APPOINTED 300

\$1.0000

\$1.0000

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

01/01/16

01/01/16

300

GUARDADO

YES

YES

ı	FUNDERBURK	CRYSTAL		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GADDY	MATTHEW		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GALELLA	LUIGI		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GAMBLE	ARTRIMES		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GAO	XIANG JI		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GARCIA	AARON	G	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	04/04/16	300
ı	GARCIA	CHARLES	S	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GARCIA	NAOMI		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GARCIA	RAUL		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GEORGE-PATRICK	GIZELLE	L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GEORGEKITY	SIMON		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GHEE	RONICIA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GIBBS	EDWARD	L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GIL	ANGELA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GILFORD	SHEILA	Α	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GILLIS	MODUPE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GILYARD	JACQUELI	L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GISH	BARBARA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GJINI	GJELINA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GOLDBERG	CHAYA	M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GOLEMBO	BORIS		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
۱	GOMEZ	JOSE	Α	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GOMEZ	JUANPAUL	E	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
ı	GONG	JIANXUN		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300

BOARD OF ELECTION POLL WORKERS

			FOR	PERIOD ENDIN	G 04/22/16			
			TITLE					
NAME			NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE	AGENCY
GONZALEZ	ELIZABET	С	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GONZALEZ	KEVIN	M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GONZALEZ	MARION	В	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GONZALEZ	SUSAN		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GOODWIN	DELPHONS		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GORDON	JEROME		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GORDON	SHANISE	Α	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GORDON	TINANY	Α	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GORDON	VILMA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GRACE	TIJUANA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GRAVILLE	KIM		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GREEN	LISA	F	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GREENE	DAVID	L	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GREENE	STEPHANI		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GREENE	WILLIAM		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GREENE-OGLETREE	DIANE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GREGG	ELAINE		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GRIFFITH	ASHLEY	F	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GRIFFITH	LISA	M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GRIFFITH	LYDIA	Ρ	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GRISALES	MARIANA		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GROTH	TRACY		9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300
GUAMAN	WENDY	М	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/16	300

\$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/16 300

E SPOLL

MARTO

GUILLERMO	JULIO 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	JONES	KHMARI E 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
GUINIER	SARY L 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	JONES	NATALYA B 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
GUO	XUANXUAN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	JONES	RAHEEM 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
GUY ROPER	CHANEL S 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	JONES	SHAMEL 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
GUZMAN	JOSE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	JONES	VALERIE S 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
GUZMAN	RYAN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	JONES	VANESSA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HABIB	SALIM 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KALIMULLAH	KHANDAKE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HAFEEZ	MOHAMED H 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KAMAL	ZEBUNNES 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 04/07/16 300
HAGAR	RICHARD V 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KAMARA	MOHAMED 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HAINES	SHANESE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KAMPTON	TRICIA R 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HAJDENBERG	LOUISE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KAPLAN	ROBERT A 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HALL	DWIGHT 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KASHI	LILACH 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HALL HALLIDAY	TYEISHA S 9POLL AYEEN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300	KASPER	SOLIZA M 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HALLIGAN	TIMOTHY 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KATSNELSON	ILYA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 04/06/16 300
HALSEY	TANYA E 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KAUFMAN	SARAH 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HAMER	DEMARIE C 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KAUR	RAJWINDE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HAMER	MARGARET 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KEATING	RAQUEL 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HAMID	TARA J 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KECK	JAMES B 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HAN	TIANKUI 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KEITT	MS.SHOUN M 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HANDA	RAJESH 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KELLER	RENEE S 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HANSON	JUDY M 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KELLMAN	DEBORAH 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HARRIS	LEXUS 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KELLY	MR.WILLI I 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HARRIS	RODNEY 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KELLY	WANDA M 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HARVEY	TORRI 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KENNEDY	EBONY K 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HAUPTMAN	ANNIE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KERN	NATALIE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HAUSER	KAWIL 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300			-	
				KETCHAM	VERLENE J 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
	BOARD	OF ELECTION POLL WORKER	S	KEY-CLOPTON	DAMON M 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
		PERIOD ENDING 04/22/16		KHAN	MARK 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
	TITLE			KHANOM	FARHANA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
NAME		SALARY ACTION	PROV EFF DATE AGENCY	KHATUN	JULEKHA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HAXHITASI	VANGJEL 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KHEALIE	RALPH 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HAYE	CHRISTIA J 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KHOO	HEANG 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HE	SHIHUI 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	I			-
HECHTMAN	JOHN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	I		RD OF ELECTION POLL WORKER	S
HEILIGH	KELVIN L 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	I		OR PERIOD ENDING 04/22/16	
HEINISCH	GEORGETT 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	I	TITLE	_	
HELMICK	SHARON 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	NAME	NUM	SALARY ACTION	PROV EFF DATE AGENCY
HENRIQUEZ	ROSELBY 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KIM	JUNSUNG 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HENRY	CADEEM B 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KLEEMANN	ERICH 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HERMAN	GLORIA E 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KNESE PROSCHEL	NINA D 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HERN	JACQUELI E 9POLL LORNA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300	KNIGHT	DAVID 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HERNANDEZ HERZOG	DONNA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300	KNOWLES	ELIZABET E 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HEWLETT	PHYLLIS A 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KOBY	ADIE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HIERS	GWENDOLY D 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KOGUT-ROSEANU	AMANDA B 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HILL	HARAN A 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KOSTADINOVIC	JELENA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HILL	YOLANDA L 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KPEHOUNTON	KOMLAN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HINCKSON	PATRICIA C 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KRAVCHUK	TARAS 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HINES	DANZEL J 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KUNGULOS	SOCRATES 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HINES	JOHNATHA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	KUTSENKO	ALEXANDE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HINES	RICARDO A 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LALL	RAMNARIN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HINKS	ANDREW A 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/24/16 300	LAM	YU LING 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HODGES	CEE ASIA E 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANDERS	IAN M 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
	022 2 71 022						
HODGES	SHANE K 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300			-	
HODGES HOLDER	SHANE K 9POLL STAR O 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE	CHRIST D 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS	CHRIST D 9POLL MARGARIT 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300
	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL		YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN	CHRIST D 9POLL MARGARIT 9POLL TERESA M 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU	CHRIST D 9POLL MARGARIT 9POLL TERESA M 9POLL FRANCES 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARIANI 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL	CHRIST D 9POLL MARGARIT 9POLL TERESA M 9POLL FRANCES 9POLL NATHANIE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONOR	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARIANI 9POLL GODDESS 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW	CHRIST D 9POLL MARGARIT 9POLL TERESA M 9POLL FRANCES 9POLL NATHANIE 9POLL EVA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONOR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARIANI 9POLL GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY	CHRIST D 9POLL MARGARIT 9POLL TERESA M 9POLL FRANCES 9POLL NATHANIE 9POLL EVA 9POLL JO ANN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONOR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARIANI 9POLL GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL FAY Y 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWERY LAWRENCE	CHRIST D 9POLL MARGARIT 9POLL TERESA M 9POLL FRANCES 9POLL NATHANIE 9POLL EVA 9POLL JO ANN 9POLL ENJOLI 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONOR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HSU	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE	CHRIST D 9POLL MARGARIT 9POLL TERESA M 9POLL FRANCES 9POLL NATHANIE 9POLL EVA 9POLL JO ANN 9POLL EMJOLI 9POLL THERESA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONGOR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUANG	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE	CHRIST D 9POLL MARCARIT 9POLL TERESA M 9POLL FRANCES 9POLL NATHANIE 9POLL EVA 9POLL JO ANN 9POLL ENJOLI 9POLL THERESA 9POLL JOSEPH 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARIANI 9POLL GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL FAY Y 9POLL XIAOCHUN 9POLL MARJEAN 9POLL DAVENE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 04/15/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE	CHRIST D 9POLL MARGARIT 9POLL TERESA M 9POLL FRANCES 9POLL NATHANIE 9POLL JO ANN 9POLL ENJOLI 9POLL THERESA 9POLL JOSEPH 9POLL ANNA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HONSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUJGINS HUGGINS HUGHES	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARIANI 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL FAY Y 9POLL XIAOCHUN 9POLL MARJEAN 9POLL DAVENE 9POLL MABEL 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE	CHRIST D 9POLL MARGARIT 9POLL TERESA M 9POLL NATHANIE 9POLL EVA 9POLL LOANNA 9POLL THERESA 9POLL JOSEPH 9POLL ANNA 9POLL CHIENDA 9POLL CHIENDA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUGHES	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE	CHRIST D 9POLL MARGARIT 9POLL TERESA M 9POLL FRANCES 9POLL NATHANIE 9POLL JO ANN 9POLL THERESA 9POLL THERESA 9POLL JOSEPH 9POLL ANNA 9POLL CHIENDA 9POLL CLARENCE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUIG	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 04/15/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HONSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUJ HUJ HUJ HUJ HUJ HUJ HUJ HUJ HUJ HU	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARIANI 9POLL GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL FAY 9POLL XIAOCHUN 9POLL MARJEAN 9POLL MARJEAN 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ROY N 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HONOR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUI HUI HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LIYAYEV	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HONSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUJ HUJ HUJ HUJ HUJ HUJ HUJ HUJ HUJ HU	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARIANI 9POLL GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL FAY 9POLL XIAOCHUN 9POLL MARJEAN 9POLL MARJEAN 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ROY N 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUTER HUTER HUSSEIN LLYAYEV IP	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 04/07/16 300 YES 04/07/16 300 YES 04/07/16 300 YES 04/07/16 300 YES 04/04/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HONGN HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUSGINS HUGGINS HUGGES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUNTER HUSSEIN LIYAYEV IP	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI 9POLL GODDESS 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL XIAOCHUN 9POLL XIAOCHUN 9POLL MARJEAN 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL STELLA BONNIE 9POLL STELLA BONNIE 9POLL SAKM S 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONGR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUI HUI HUI HUI HUI SUMMERE HUSEIN LIYAYEV IP ISLAM	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 04/07/16 300 YES 04/07/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONGR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUI HUI HUI HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN ILYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISTRE JACKMAN JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONGR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HUSSAIN HOU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LIYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISTAE JACKMAN JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL ALIN 9POLL XIAOCHUN MARJEAN 9POLL MABEL 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL KEITH A 9POLL CAROL-AN P 9POLL AMANDA A 9POLL AMANDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HONG HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LLYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM ISTRE JACKMAN JACKSON JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUI HUI HUI HUI HUI SEIN ILYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISTRE JACKANN JACKSON JACKSON JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONGR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LIYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON JACKSON JACKSON JACKSON JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL XIAOCHUN MARJEAN 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL KEITH A 9POLL CAROL-AN P 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL DEMETRIC 9POLL DEMETRIC 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL DEMETRIC 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 01/01/10 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUI HUI HUI HUI HUI SEIN ILYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISTRE JACKANN JACKSON JACKSON JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONGR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LIYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON JACKSON JACKSON JACKSON JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONGR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LIYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON JACKSON JACKSON JACKSON JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONGR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LIYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON JACKSON JACKSON JACKSON JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL XIAOCHUN 9POLL XIAOCHUN 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL KEITH A 9POLL KEITH A 9POLL CARCOL-AN P 9POLL AMANDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLDER HOLDER HONG HONG HONG HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN ILYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISTRE JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL XIAOCHUN MARCHAN DAVENE 9POLL MABEL 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL STELLA 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL KEITH A 9POLL AKM S 9POLL NASREN 9POLL AKM S 9POLL AKMON S 9POLL AMANDA A 9POLL LUCLLA M 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300 YES 04/07/16 300 YES 04/07/16 300 YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEC LEC	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONGR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUSGINS HUGGINS HUGGINS HUIG HUIG HUITER HUITER HUISEIN LIYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL FAY Y 9POLL XIAOCHUN MARJEAN 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL CAROL-AN P 9POLL CAROL-AN P 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HONG HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LLYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL XIACCHUN 9POLL XIACCHUN 9POLL MARJEAN 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL KEITH A 9POLL CARCL-AN P 9POLL AMANDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL BOARD FOR TITLE NUM KAVIN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONGR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HUSSAIN HOU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN ILYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM ISTRE JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL XIAOCHUN MARJEAN DAVENE 9POLL MABEL 9POLL MABEL 9POLL STELLA 9POLL LONDA PPOLL LONDA PPOLL LONDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LUCTLA M POLL LUCTLA	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HONG HONGR HONGR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUSGINS HUGGINS HUGGES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUNTER HUSEIN ILYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL ALIN 9POLL FAY Y 9POLL XIAOCHUN MARJEAN 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL CAROL-AN P 9POLL CAROL-AN P 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL BOARD FOR TITLE NUM KAVIN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL ARJUN 9POLL ARJUN 9POLL ARJUN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HONG HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUITER HUITER HUSSEIN LLYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL XIACCHUN 9POLL XIACCHUN 9POLL MARJEAN 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL CAROL-AN P 9POLL AMANDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL KAVIN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL ARJUN 9POLL ENESE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HOLLOWAY HONG HONGR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HUSSAIN HOU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN ILYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON JAC	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL ALIN 9POLL ALIN 9POLL XIAOCHUN MARJEAN 9POLL MABEL 9POLL MABEL 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL LINDA POLL LUCLIA M 9POLL LUCLIA M 9	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HONG HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUITER HUITER HUSSEIN LLYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HONG HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUTER HUSSEIN LLYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL XIACCHUN 9POLL XIACCHUN 9POLL MARJEAN 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL CAROL-AN P 9POLL AMANDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL KAVIN 9POLL KAVIN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL KAVIN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL ARJUN 9POLL ENESE 9POLL ENESE 9POLL ENESE 9POLL EMILY WA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HOLLOWAY HONG HOMOR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUSGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LIYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL XIACCHUN 9POLL XIACCHUN 9POLL MARJEAN 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL CAROL-AN P 9POLL AMANDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL KAVIN 9POLL KAVIN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL KAVIN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL ARJUN 9POLL ENESE 9POLL ENESE 9POLL ENESE 9POLL EMILY WA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HOLLOWAY HONG HONGR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LLYAYEV IP ISLAM ISTRE JACKMAN JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL ALIN 9POLL ALIN 9POLL XIAOCHUN MARJEAN 9POLL MABEL 9POLL MABEL 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL LUCILA 9POLL LUC	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HONG HOPON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUSGINS HUGGINS HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LIYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON JACKSO	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HOLLOWAY HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUIG HUITER HUISEIN LLYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI 9POLL GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL ALIN 9POLL XIAOCHUN 9POLL XIAOCHUN 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL STELLA 9POLL CAROL-AN P 9POLL AMANDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL EMELY 9POLL STITLE 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL EMELS 9POLL ARJUN 9POLL EMELS 9POLL EMELS 9POLL EMELS 9POLL EMILY WA 9POLL CHERLY WA 9POLL CHERTY WA 9POLL CHERTY WA 9POLL CHERTY WA 9POLL CHERTY WA 9	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HOLLOWAY HONG HONGR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LIYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON JACKSO	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL ALIN 9POLL ALIN 9POLL XIAOCHUN MARJEAN 9POLL MABEL 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL AKM S 9POLL TOLL AKM S 9POLL TOLL AMANDA A 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL THOMASIN 9POLL THYLOR A 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL AMANDA POLL LUCILA M 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL THYLOR BOARD FOR TITLE NUM KAVIN 9POLL ARJUN 9POLL ARJUN 9POLL ENESE 9POLL SHARDAE F 9POLL SHARDAE F 9POLL SHARDAE F 9POLL CHILY WA	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE TAN LECOPUSE LEUNG LEUNG LEUNG LEWIS LEWIS III LI	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HONG HONG HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUSGINS HUGGINS HUGGINS HUIG HUNTER HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LIYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON JACK	STAR Q 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLDER HOLDER HOLDER HONG HONG HONG HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN ILYAYEV IP ISLAM ISTRE JACKSON JACK	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL ALIN 9POLL ALIN 9POLL XIAOCHUN MARAJEAN 9POLL MABEL 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL AKM 9POLL AKM 9POLL AKM 9POLL AKM 9POLL AKM 9POLL CARCI-AN P 9POLL LUCLA M 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LUCLIA M 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL KAVIN 9POLL KAVIN 9POLL MAEGAN 9POLL KAVIN 9POLL EMILY WA 9POLL CHERYL M 9POLL CHERYL M 9POLL CHERYL M 9POLL CHERYL M 9POLL DANTELLE S 9POLL MONTQUE S 9POLL PRINCE M 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D 990LL MARGARIT 970LL TRESSA 990LL FRANCES 990LL LOANN 990LL LOANN 990LL LOANN 990LL ANNA 990LL ANNA 990LL CHIENDA 990LL LOANN 990LL LOANN 990LL LOANN 990LL LOANN 990LL THERESA 990LL LOANN 990LL LOANN 990LL THARA 190LL THARA 1	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HOLLOWAY HONG HONGR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LIYAYEV IF ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON JAC	SANRA Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS 9POLL GENEVA 9POLL ALIN 9POLL FAY Y 9POLL XIAOCHUN MARJEAN 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL CAROL-AN P 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LINDA BPOLL LINDA BPO	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HOLLOWAY HONG HONGR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LIYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON JAC	SANGRA Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL FAY Y 9POLL XIAOCHUN MARJEAN 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL CAROL-AN P 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LINDA BPOLL LINDA A 9POLL LINDA BPOLL LINDA B	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HOLLOWAY HONG HONG HONG HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUSGINS HUGGINS HUGGINS HUIGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LIYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON JACK	STAR Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL XIACCHUN 9POLL XIACCHUN 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL STELLA 9POLL BONNIE 9POLL CARCL AN P 9POLL CARCL AN P 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL LUCILA M 9POLL THOMASIN 1 DEMETRIC 9POLL THOMASIN 1 DEMETRIC 9POLL THOMASIN 1 DEMETRIC 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL TAYLOR A 9POLL ARAWN 9POLL THOMASIN 1 DEMETRIC 9POLL THOMASIN	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERNCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300
HOLDER HOLLOWAY HOLLOWAY HONG HONGR HOPSON HOSSAIN HOU HSU HUANG HUGGINS HUGHES HUI HUIG HUNTER HUSSEIN LIYAYEV IP ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM ISLAM JACKSON JAC	SANGRA Q 9POLL SANDRA D 9POLL MARTANI GODDESS GENEVA 9POLL JIAD 9POLL ALIN 9POLL FAY Y 9POLL XIAOCHUN MARJEAN 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL ANDREA 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL SHARIF 9POLL CAROL-AN P 9POLL LINDA A 9POLL LINDA BPOLL LINDA A 9POLL LINDA BPOLL LINDA B	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300	LANTIGUE LARIOS LARKIN LAU LAVIERI-SCULL LAW LAWERY LAWRENCE LAWRENCE LAZARE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE LEE L	CHRIST D	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/16 300

LATE NOTICE

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

CONTRACTS

■ SOLICITATION

Goods and Services

BQX FINANCIAL ADVISOR CONSULTANT SERVICES - Request for Proposals - PIN#64770002 - Due 6-17-16 at 4:00 P.M.

New York City Economic Development Corporation ("NYCEDC") on behalf of the City of New York (the "City") and the New York City Department of Transportation is exploring the feasibility of the Brooklyn-Queens Connector ("BQX"), a potential streetcar route that would connect Astoria, Ravenswood, Long Island City, Greenpoint, Williamsburg, the Brooklyn Navy Yard, Dumbo, Downtown Brooklyn, Red Hook and Sunset Park. NYCEDC is currently in a due diligence phase to further refine the proposed route, costs and other project considerations

As part of the due diligence process, NYCEDC seeks a consultant to provide advisory services to NYCEDC in structuring (governance structures and delivery models), financing, and project management of the BQX project, as well as transaction advisory (extended services) with respect to financial and contract procurement services, at the option of NYCEDC.

NYCEDC plans to select a consultant on the basis of factors stated in the RFP which include, but are not limited to: the quality of the proposal, experience of key staff identified in the proposal, experience and quality of any subcontractors proposed, demonstrated successful experience in performing services similar to those encompassed in the RFP, and the proposed fee.

It is the policy of NYCEDC to comply with all Federal, State and City laws and regulations which prohibit unlawful discrimination because of race, creed, color, national origin, sex, age, disability, marital status and other protected category and to take affirmative action in working with contracting parties to ensure certified Minority and Women Owned Business Enterprises ("M/WBE"s) share in the economic opportunities generated by NYCEDC's projects and initiatives. Please refer to the Equal Employment and Affirmative Compliance for Non-Construction Contracts Addendum in the RFP.

This project has M/WBE participation goals, and all respondents will be required to submit an M/WBE Participation Proposal with their response. To learn more about NYCEDC's M/WBE program, visit http://www.nycedc.com/opportunitymwdbe. For the list of companies who have been certified with the New York City Department of Small Business Services as M/WBE, please go to the www.nyc.gov/buycertified.

NYCEDC established the Kick Start Loan programs for Minority, Women and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (M/W/DBE) interested in working on public construction projects. Kick Start Loans facilitates financing for short-term mobilization needs such as insurance, labor, supplies and equipment. Bidders/subcontractors are strongly encouraged to visit the NYCEDC website at www.nycedc.com/opportunitymwdbe to learn more about the program.

Respondents may submit questions and/or request clarifications from NYCEDC no later than 5:00 P.M. on Friday, May 27, 2016. Questions regarding the subject matter of this RFP should be directed to BQXFARFP@edc.nyc. Answers to all questions will be posted by Friday, June 3, 2016, to www.nycedc.com/RFP.

Please submit ten (10) hardcopies and one (1) electronic copy on CD or USB flash drive of your proposal.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Economic Development Corporation, 110 William Street, 4th Floor, New York, NY 10038. Maryann Catalano (212) 312-3969; Fax: (212) 312-3918; bqxfarfp@edc.nyc

≠ m6

NYC HEALTH AND HOSPITALS FEMA PRIORITY MITIGATION PROJECTS FOR THE PROVISION OF CONSTRUCTION CONTRACTOR SERVICES - Request for Qualifications - PIN#6251-0000 -Due 6-29-18 at 4:00 P.M.

New York City Economic Development Corporation (NYCEDC) is seeking qualified firms to construct infrastructure and resiliency improvements at four NYC Health and Hospitals (H plus H) facilities: Bellevue Hospital (Manhattan), Coler Rehabilitation and Nursing Care Center (Roosevelt Island), Coney Island Hospital (Brooklyn) and Metropolitan Hospital (Manhattan). In October 2012, each facility suffered extensive flood damage as a result of Hurricane Sandy. Since then, each hospital has temporarily restored the damaged areas and, working with the Federal Emergency Management Agency ("FEMA"), have developed plans to mitigate damage from future storms and flooding.

NYCEDC, as the lead of an interagency team, is now focused on completing priority mitigation projects at these four facilities. This initial work will make existing facilities more resilient and protect against future disasters. Once complete, these initial projects will further the City's resiliency goals and ensuring that these public hospitals have the necessary safeguards in place to operate during a storm and mitigate damage and power loss.

 $\ensuremath{\mathrm{NYCEDC}}$ is seeking qualifications for the following types of construction contractors:

- •Concrete Contractors •Abatement Contractors •Demolition Contractors •Electricians •Plumbers •Elevator Contractor •Scaffolding/Sidewalk bridge •Mechanical HVAC Fire Protection •Masonry •Site/Civil Work •Low voltage electrician •Site Fencing •Painting •Carpentry •MEP Insulation •Steel Work •Roofing and Waterproofing •Spray on Fire Proofing •Tile Work •Flooring •Windows •General Contractors
- NYCEDC plans to prequalify firms on the basis of factors stated in the RFQ which include, but are not limited to: the firm's demonstrated experience and expertise in the particular trade for which the firm is submitting its qualifications; the firm's record regarding accidents and lost work days on construction projects; and the firm's resources available for the Project.

NYCEDC and H plus H will be contracting with multiple design and engineering firms for all contract documents associated with the Services. The Construction Management firm (CM) will provide construction management services for the Project, including holding all construction subcontracts for the Project.

NYCEDC anticipates that initial projects will be procured in Q3 2016. Design packages will continue to be completed and released periodically with final projects' anticipated completion early 2020. NYCEDC will issue advertisements in The City Record and provide a notice on EDC's procurement website (www.nycedc.com/RFP) of forthcoming design packages to be issued by the CM. Once NYCEDC posts an advertisement for a forthcoming design package, firms will have 30 days to provide their qualifications in order to be considered for the prequalified list of firms who will receive the bid package from the CM. Note that if a firm has already submitted qualifications they should not resubmit their qualifications.

It is the policy of NYCEDC to comply with all Federal, State and City laws and regulations which prohibit unlawful discrimination because of race, creed, color, national origin, sex, age, disability, marital status and other protected category and to take affirmative action in working with contracting parties to ensure certified Minority and Women-Owned Business Enterprises (MWBEs) share in the economic opportunities generated by NYCEDC's projects and initiatives.

The H plus H FEMA Priority Mitigation Projects have a Minority and Women Owned Business Enterprises ("M/WBE") participation goal of 35 percent. Companies who have been certified with the Empire State Development's Division of Minority and Women's Owned Business Development as M/WBE are strongly encouraged to apply to this RFQ. To learn more about M/WBE certification and NYCEDC's M/WBE program, please visit http://www.nycedc.com/opportunitymwdbe.

An optional information session will be held on Thursday, May 12, 2016 at 11:00 A.M. at NYCEDC. Those who wish to attend should RSVP by email to HHCPMPRFQ@edc.nyc on or before May 11, 2016.

Respondents may submit questions and/or request clarifications from NYCEDC on an ongoing basis. Questions regarding the subject matter of this RFQ should be directed to HHCPMPRFQ@edc.nyc. Answers to all questions will be posted no later than 2 weeks from receipt of the question, to www.nycedc.com/RFP.

When submitting responses, please provide four (4) hard copies and four (4) electronic USB flash drives of your statement of qualifications.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor prequalification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Économic Development Corporation, 110 William Street, 4th Floor, New York, NY 10038. Maryann Catalano (212) 312-3969; Fax: (212) 312-3918; hhcpmprfq@edc.nyc

≠ m6